

#### TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23

# THE PROVISION OF LIFT MAINTENANCE AND EVENT SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED

CONTRACT PERIOD: 01 JULY 2023, NOT EXCEEDING 3 FINANCIAL YEARS

CLOSING DATE:	28 April 2023
CLOSING TIME:	10:00
TENDER BOX NUMBER:	154

**TENDER FEE:** R 200.00 Non-refundable tender fee payable to CTS for a hard copy of the tender document. This fee is not applicable to website downloads of the tender document.

	BIDDER
NAME of Company/Close Corporation or Partnership / Joint Venture/ Consortium or	
Sole Proprietor /Individual  TRADING AS (if different from above)	
TOTAL BID PRICE (Incl. VAT)	

#### **ISSUED BY:**

Cape Town Stadium (RF) SOC Limited Fritz Sonnenberg Rd, Green Point, Cape Town, 8051

TENDER SERIAL NO.:
SIGNATURES OF CITY OFFICIALS
AT TENDER OPENING
1
2
3

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

(1) GENERAL TENDER INFORMATION	3
(2) CONDITIONS OF TENDER	4
(3) DETAILS OF BIDDER	15
(4) FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE	16
(5) PRICING INSTRUCTIONS	19
(5) PRICING SCHEDULE	20
(6) SPECIFICATION(S)	24
(7) SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	37
(8) SUPPORTING SCHEDULES	45
Schedule 1: Certificate of Authority for Partnerships/ Joint Ventures/ Consortiums	45
SCHEDULE 2: DECLARATION FOR PROCUREMENT ABOVE R10 MILLION	-
SCHEDULE 3: PREFERENCE SCHEDULE	
SCHEDULE 4: DECLARATION OF INTEREST — STATE EMPLOYEES (MBD 4)	
Schedule 5: Conflict of Interest Declaration	
SCHEDULE 6: DECLARATION OF BIDDER'S PAST SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT PRACTICES	
SCHEDULE 8: CONTRACT PRICE ADJUSTMENT AND/OR RATE OF EXCHANGE VARIATION	
SCHEDULE 9: OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY AGREEMENT	
Schedule 10: Certificate of Independent Tender Determination	
SCHEDULE 11: LIST OF OTHER DOCUMENTS ATTACHED BY BIDDER	
SCHEDULE 12: RECORD OF ADDENDA TO TENDER DOCUMENTS	
Schedule 13: Functionality Evaluation	
(9) CONTRACT DOCUMENTS	
ANNEXURE 1: Form of Guarantee / Performance Security	77
ANNEXURE 2: FORM OF ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE	80
ANNEXURE 3: Monthly Project Labour Report (Example)	
ANNEXURE 4: Preference Policy Sub-Contract Expenditure Report (Pro Forma)	
ANNEXURE 5: PARTNERSHIP/ JOINT VENTURE (JV) / CONSORTIUM/ EXPENDITURE REPORT (PRO FORMA)	
ANNEXURE 6: Insurance Broker's Warranty (Pro Forma)	
ANNEXURE 7: MUNICIPAL ENTITY FOOTPRINT	87

## (1) GENERAL TENDER INFORMATION

**TENDER ADVERTISED** 31 March 2023

**CLARIFICATION MEETING** NOT COMPULSORY, BUT STRONGLY

RECOMMENDED.

VENUE FOR SITE VISIT/CLARIFICATION

**MEETING** Monday 17th April 2023, at the DHL Stadium, Fritz

> Sonnenberg Road, Cape Town, Entrance Gate 00, Parking Level 01, Foyer A, 1st Floor South Conference

Room at 10:00 - 11:30

**TENDER BOX & ADDRESS** Tender Box as per front cover at the City of Cape Town,

> Tender & Quotation Boxes Office, 2nd Floor (Concourse Level), Civic Centre, 12 Hertzog

Boulevard, Cape Town.

The Tender Document (which includes the Form of Offer and Acceptance) Completed in all respects, plus

any additional supporting documents required, must be submitted in a sealed envelope with the name and address of the bidder, the endorsement "TENDER NO. 316S/2022/23: THE PROVISION OF LIFT MAINTENANCE AND EVENT SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED, the CTS tender box No **154** and the closing date indicated on the envelope. The sealed envelope must be inserted into the

appropriate official tender box before closing time.

: Allen Pietersen CTS TENDER REPRESENTATIVE (TECHNICAL)

CTS TENDER REPRESENTATIVE (ADMINISTRATIVE): Blake D'Oliveira

: Blake.DOliveira@capetown.gov.za **Email** 

# (2) CONDITIONS OF TENDER

Clause	Description
1.	General
1.1.	Actions
	The Cape Town Stadium (RF) SOC Limited (CTS) and each bidder submitting a tender offer shall comply with these Conditions of Tender. In their dealings with each other, they shall discharge their duties and obligations as set out in these Conditions of Tender, timeously and with integrity, and behave equitably, honestly and transparently, comply with all legal obligations.
1.1.1	The parties agree that this tender and its acceptance shall be subject to the supply chain management policy of CTS.
	Abuse of the supply chain management system is not permitted and may result in the tender being rejected, cancellation of the contract, restriction of the Supplier, and/or the exercise by CTS of any other remedies available to it.
1.1.2	The CTS, the bidder and their agents and employees involved in the tender process shall avoid conflicts of interest and where a conflict of interest is perceived or known, declare any such conflict of interest, indicating the nature of such conflict. Bidders shall declare any potential conflict of interest in their tender submissions. Employees, agents and advisors of the CTS shall declare any conflict of interest to CTS at the start of any deliberations relating to the procurement process or as soon as they become aware of such conflict, and abstain from any decisions where such conflict exists or recuse themselves from the procurement process, as appropriate.
1.1.3	The CTS shall not seek, and a bidder shall not submit a tender, without having a firm intention and capacity to proceed with the contract.
1.2	<u>Interpretation</u>
1.2.1	The additional requirements contained in the returnable documents are part of these Conditions of Tender.
1.2.2	These Conditions of Tender and returnable schedules which are required for tender evaluation purposes, shall form part of the contract arising from the invitation to tender.
1.3	Communication during tender process
1.3.1	Verbal or any other form of communication, from the CTS, its employees, agents or advisors during site visits/clarification meetings or at any other time prior to the award of the Contract, will not be regarded as binding on the CTS, unless communicated by the CTS in writing to suppliers by its Manager: Supply Chain Management or his nominee.
1.4	The CTS's right to accept or reject any tender offer
1.4.1	The CTS may accept or reject any tender offer and may cancel the tender process or reject all tender offers at any time before the formation of a contract. The CTS may, prior to the award of the tender, cancel a tender if:  a) due to changed circumstances, there is no longer a need for the services, works or goods requested; or b) funds are no longer available to cover the total envisaged expenditure; or c) no acceptable tenders are received; or d) there is a material irregularity in the tender process.
4.5	The CTS shall not accept or incur any liability to a bidder for such cancellation or rejection, but will give written reasons for such action upon receiving a written request to do so.
1.5	Procurement procedures
1.5.1	Unless otherwise stated in the tender conditions, a contract will be concluded with the bidder who scores the highest points, for price and preference, in accordance with Schedule 3.
1.6	Objections, complaints, queries and disputes/ Appeals in terms of Section 62 of the Systems Act/ Access to court
1.6.1	Disputes, objections, complaints and queries:  In terms of Regulations 49 and 50 of the Local Government: Municipal Finance Management Act, 56 of 2003 Municipal Supply Chain Management Regulations (Board Notice 868 of 2005) and the SCM Policy of the CTS:
	<ul> <li>a) Persons aggrieved by decisions or actions taken by the CTS in the implementation of its supply chain management system, may lodge within 14 days of the decision or action, a written objection or complaint or query or dispute against the decision or action.</li> </ul>

Clause	Description	
	Appeals:	
1.6.2	<ul> <li>a) In terms of Section 62 of the Local Government: Municipal Systems Act, 32 of 2000 a person whose rights are affected by a decision taken by the CTS, may appeal against that decision by giving written notice of the appeal and reasons to the CTS/Chief Executive Officer within 21 days of the date of the notification of the decision.</li> <li>b) An appeal must contain the following: <ol> <li>i. Must be in writing</li> <li>ii. It must set out the reasons for the appeal</li> <li>iii. It must state in which way the Appellant's rights were affected by the decision;</li> </ol> </li> </ul>	
	iv. It must state the remedy sought; and	
	v. It must be accompanied with a copy of the notification advising the person of the decision Right to approach the courts and rights in terms of Promotion of Administrative Justice Act, 3 of 2000 and Promotion of Access to Information Act, 2 of 2000:	
1.6.3	The sub- clauses above do not influence any affected person's rights to approach the High Court at any time or its rights in terms of the Promotion of Administrative Justice Act (PAJA) and Promotion of Access to Information Act (PAIA).	
	All requests referring to sub clauses 6.1.6.1 and 6.1.6.2 must be submitted in writing to:	
1.6.4	The CEO CTS: C/o the Manager: Supply Chain Management Via hand delivery at: CTS Stadium, Fritz Sonnenberg Road Green Point 8051 Via email at: blake.doliveira@capetown.gov.za	
	All requests referring to clause 6.1.6.3 regarding access to information or reasons must be submitted in writing to:	
1.6.5	The CEO CTS:  Via hand delivery at:  Via email at:  Office of the Chief Executive Officer  CTS Stadium, Fritz Sonnenberg Road Green Point 8051  lesley.dereuck@capetown.gov.za	
1.7	National Treasury Web Based Central Supplier Database (CSD) Registration	
	Bidders are required to be registered on the National Treasury Web Based Central Supplier Database (CSD) as a service provider. Bidders must register as such upon being requested to do so in writing and within the period contained in such a request, failing which no orders can be raised or payments processed from the resulting contract. In the case of Joint Venture partnerships this requirement will apply individually to each party of the Joint Venture.	
1.7.1	Bidders who wish to register on the National Treasury Web Based Central Supplier Database (CSD) may do so via the web address <a href="https://secure.csd.gov.za">https://secure.csd.gov.za</a> .	
	It is each bidder's responsibility to keep all the information on the National Treasury Web Based Central Supplier Database (CSD) updated.	
1.8	City of Cape Town (CCT) Supplier Database Registration	
	Bidders are required to be registered on the CCT Supplier Database as a service provider. Bidders must register as such upon being requested to do so in writing and within the period contained in such a request, failing which no orders can be raised or payments processed from the resulting contract. In the case of Joint Venture partnerships this requirement will apply individually to each party of the Joint Venture.	
1.8.1	Bidders who wish to register on the City of Cape Town's Supplier Database may collect registration forms from the Supplier Management Unit located within the Supplier Management / Registration Office, 2nd Floor (Concourse Level), Civic Centre, 12 Hertzog Boulevard, Cape Town (Tel 021 400 9242/3/4/5). Registration forms and related information are also available on the City of Cape Town's website www.capetown.gov.za (follow the Supply Chain Management link to Supplier registration).	
2	It is each Bidder's responsibility to keep all the information on the CCT Supplier Database updated.	
<b>2.</b>	Bidder's obligations  Pennsylvaness Criteria	
2.1	Responsiveness Criteria  Bidders are obligated to submit a tender offer that complies in all aspects to the conditions as detailed in	
2.1.1	this tender document. Only those tenders that comply in all aspects with the tender conditions, specifications, pricing instructions and contract conditions will be declared to be responsive.	
2.1.1.1	Submit a tender offer:	

Clause	Description
	Only those tender submissions from which it can be established that a clear, irrevocable and unambiguous offer has been made to CTS, by whom the offer has been made and what the offer constitutes, will be declared responsive.
	Compliance with requirements of CTS SCM Policy and procedures adopted by CTS:
2.1.1.2	Only those tenders that are compliant with the requirements below will be declared responsive:  a) Full name of tendering entity to be provided;  b) Identification number or company or other registration number to be provided;  c) Tax reference number to be provided;  d) VAT registration number (if any) to be provided;  e) A completed Certificate of Authority for Partnerships/ Joint Ventures/ Consortiums to be provided authorising the tender to be made and the signatory to sign the tender on the partnership /joint venture/consortium's (applicable schedule to be completed);  f) A copy of the partnership / joint venture / consortium agreement to be provided.  g) A completed Declaration of Interest – State Employees to be provided and which does not indicate any non-compliance with the legal requirements relating to state employees (applicable schedule to be completed);  h) A completed Declaration – Conflict of Interest and Declaration of Bidders' past Supply Chain Management Practices to be provided and which does not indicate any conflict or past practises that renders the tender non-responsive (applicable schedules to be completed);  i) A completed Certificate of Independent Bid Determination to be provided and which does not indicate any non-compliance with the requirements of the schedule (applicable schedule to be completed);  j) The bidder (including any of its directors or members), has not been restricted in terms of abuse of the Supply Chain Management Policy,  k) The bidder's tax matters with SARS are in order;  l) The bidder is not an advisor or consultant contracted with the CTS,  m) The bidder is not a person, advisor, corporate entity or a director of such corporate entity, involved with the bid specification committee.  n) The bidder should be in possession of a certificate issued by the Private Security Regulatory
	Authority (PSIRA), if applicable and only required for security tenders.
	Minimum score for functionality:
	Only those tenders submitted by bidders who achieve the minimum score for functionality, as stated in Schedule 13, will be deemed responsive.  The description of the functionality criteria and the maximum possible score for each is detailed in Schedule 13. The score achieved for functionality will be the sum of the scores achieved, in the evaluation process, for the individual criteria.
	The minimum qualifying score for functionality is <b>60 points</b> out of a maximum of 100 points.
2.1.1.3	Where the entity tendering is a Joint Venture the tender must be accompanied by a statement describing exactly what aspects of the work will be undertaken by each party to the joint venture.
	Bidders shall ensure that all relevant information has been submitted with the tender offer in the prescribed format to ensure optimal scoring of functionality points for each Evaluation Criteria. Failure to provide all information IN THIS TENDER SUBMISSION could result in the bidder not being able to achieve the specified minimum scoring.
	Bidders shall ensure that all relevant information has been submitted with the tender offer in the prescribed format to ensure optimal scoring of functionality points for each Evaluation Criteria.

Clause	Description
2.2	Cost of tendering
	The CTS will not be liable for any costs incurred in the preparation and submission of a tender offer,
2.2.1	including the costs of any testing necessary to demonstrate that aspects of the offer complies with
	requirements.
2.3	Check Documents
	The documents issued by the CTS for the purpose of a tender offer are listed in the index of this tender
	document.
2.3.1	
2.0.1	Before submission of any tender, the bidder should check the number of pages, and if any are found to be
	missing or duplicated, or the figures or writing is indistinct, or if the Price Schedule contains any obvious
	errors, the bidder must apply to the CTS at once to have the same rectified.
2.4	Confidentiality and copyright of documents
2.4.1	Treat as confidential all matters arising in connection with the tender. Use and copy the documents issued
Z.¬. 1	by the CTS only for the purpose of preparing and submitting a tender offer in response to the invitation.
2.5	Reference documents
	Obtain, as necessary for submitting a tender offer, copies of the latest versions of standards, specifications,
2.5.1	Conditions of Contract and other publications, which are not attached but which are incorporated into the
	tender documents by reference.
2.6	Acknowledge and comply with notices
	Acknowledge receipt of notices to the tender documents, which the CTS may issue, fully comply with all
	instructions issued in the notices, and if necessary, apply for an extension of the closing time stated on the
2.6.1	front page of the tender document, in order to take the notices into account. Notwithstanding any requests
	for confirmation of receipt of notices issued, the bidder shall be deemed to have received such notices if
	the CTS can show proof of transmission thereof via electronic mail, facsimile or registered post.
2.7	Clarification meeting
	Attend, where required, a clarification meeting at which bidders may familiarise themselves with aspects
	of the proposed work, services or supply and pose questions. Details of the meeting(s) are stated in the
2.7.1	General Tender Information.
	Bidders should be represented at the site visit/clarification meeting by a person who is suitably qualified
	and experienced to comprehend the implications of the work involved.
2.8	Seek clarification
2.0	Request clarification of the tender documents, if necessary, by notifying the CTS at least 5 working days
2.8.1	before the closing time stated in the General Tender Information.
2.9	Pricing the tender offer
2.9.1	Comply with all pricing instructions as stated on the Price Schedule.
2.10	Alterations to documents
	Do not make any alterations or additions to the tender documents, except to comply with instructions issued
2.10.1	by the CTS, or necessary to correct errors made by the bidder. All signatories to the tender offer shall initial
	all such alterations.
2.11	Alternative tender offers
2.11.1	No Alternative offers will be considered.
2.12	Submitting a tender offer
	Submit one tender offer only on the original tender documents as issued by the CTS, either as a single
	tendering entity or as a member in a joint venture to provide the whole of the works, services or supply
2.12.1	identified in the contract conditions and described in the specifications. Only those tenders submitted on
	the tender documents as issued by the CTS together with all Returnable Schedules duly completed and
	signed will be declared responsive.
2.12.2	Return the entire document to the CTS after completing it in its entirety, either electronically (if they were
	issued in electronic format) or by writing legibly in non-erasable ink.
2 12 3	Submit the parts of the tender offer communicated on paper as an original with an English translation for
2.12.3	any part of the tender submission not made in English

Clause	Description
	Sign the original tender offer where required in terms of the tender conditions. The tender shall be signed
2.12.4	by a person duly authorised to do so. Tenders submitted by joint ventures of two or more firms shall be accompanied by the document of formation of the joint venture or any other document signed by all parties, in which is defined precisely the conditions under which the joint venture will function, its period of duration, the persons authorised to represent and obligate it, the participation of the several firms forming the joint venture, and any other information necessary to permit a full appraisal of its functioning. Signatories for bidders proposing to contract as joint ventures shall state which of the signatories the lead partner is.
	Where a two-envelope system is required in terms of the tender conditions, place and seal the returnable
2.12.5	documents listed in the tender conditions in an envelope marked "financial proposal" and place the remaining returnable documents in an envelope marked "technical proposal". Each envelope shall state on the outside the CTS's address and identification details stated in the General Tender Information, as well as the bidder's name and contact address.
2.12.6	Seal the original tender offer and copy packages together in an outer package that states on the outside only the CTS's address and identification details as stated in the General Tender Information.
2.12.7	Accept that the CTS shall not assume any responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the tender offer if the outer package is not sealed and marked as stated.
2.12.8	Accept that tender offers submitted by facsimile or e-mail will be rejected by the CTS, unless stated otherwise in the tender conditions.
2.12.9	By signing the offer part of the Form of Offer (Section 2, Part A) the bidder warrants that all information provided in the tender submission is true and correct.
2.12.10	Tenders must be properly received and deposited in the designated tender box (as detailed on the front page of this tender document) on or before the closing date and before the closing time, in the relevant tender box (as detailed in Section 1, Page 3 of this tender document). If the tender submission is too large to fit in the allocated box, please enquire at the public counter for assistance.
2.12.11	The bidder must record and reference all information submitted contained in other documents for example cover letters, brochures, catalogues, etc. in the returnable schedule titled <b>List of Other Documents Attached by Bidder</b> .
2.13	Information and data to be completed in all respects
2.13.1	Accept that tender offers, which do not provide all the data or information requested completely and in the form required, may be regarded by the CTS as non-responsive.
2.14	Closing time
2.14.1	Ensure that the CTS receives the tender offer at the address specified in the General Tender Information prior to the closing time stated on the front page of the tender document.
2.14.2	Accept that, if the CTS extends the closing time stated on the front page of the tender document for any reason, the requirements of these Conditions of Tender apply equally to the extended deadline.
2.14.3	Accept that, the CTS shall not consider tenders that are received after the closing date and time for such a tender (late tenders).
2.15	Tender offer validity and withdrawal of tenders
2.15.1	Warrants that the tender offer(s) remains valid, irrevocable and open for acceptance by the CTS at any time for a period of 120 days after the closing date stated on the front page of the tender document.
2.15.2	Notwithstanding the period stated above, the tender shall be deemed to remain valid, irrevocable and open for acceptance until formal acceptance by the CTS for a period of six (6) months after the expiry of the original validity period unless the CTS is notified in writing of anything to the contrary by the bidder (including any further conditions) by the bidder. Any further conditions introduced by the supplier will be considered at the sole discretion of the CTS.
2.15.3	A bidder may request in writing, after the closing date, that the tender offer be withdrawn. Such withdrawal will be permitted or refused at the sole discretion of the CTS after consideration of the reasons for the withdrawal, which shall be fully set out by the bidder in such written request for withdrawal. Should the tender offer be withdrawn in contravention hereof, the bidder agrees that:
	<ul> <li>a) it shall be liable to the CTS for any additional expense incurred or losses suffered by the CTS in having either to accept another tender or, if new tenders have to be invited, the additional</li> </ul>

Clause	Description
	expenses incurred or losses suffered by the invitation of new tenders and the subsequent
	acceptance of any other tender;
	b) the CTS shall also have the right to recover such additional expenses or losses by set-off against
	monies which may be due or become due to the bidder under this or any other tender or contract
	or against any guarantee or deposit that may have been furnished by the bidder or on its behalf
	for the due fulfilment of this or any other tender or contract. Pending the ascertainment of the
	amount of such additional expenses or losses, the CTS shall be entitled to retain such monies,
0.40	guarantee or deposit as security for any such expenses or loss.
2.16	Clarification of tender offer, or additional information, after submission
	Provide clarification of a tender offer, or additional information, in response to a written request to do so
	from the CTS during the evaluation of tender offers within the time period stated in such request. No change in the competitive position of bidders or substance of the tender offer is sought, offered, or permitted.
	In the competitive position of bidders of substance of the tender offer is sought, offered, of permitted.
2.16.1	Note: This clause does not preclude the negotiation of the final terms of the contract with a preferred bidder
2.10.1	following a competitive selection process, should the CTS elect to do so.
	Tollowing a compositive colocitent processe, ariottal title of a clock to do co.
	Failure, or refusal, to provide such clarification or additional information within the time for submission
	stated in the CTS's written request will render the tender non-responsive.
2.17	Provide other material
	Provide, on request by the CTS, any other material that has a bearing on the tender offer, the bidder's
	commercial position (including joint venture agreements), preferencing arrangements, or samples of
2.17.1	materials, considered necessary by the CTS for the purpose of the evaluation of the tender. Should the
	bidder not provide the material, or a satisfactory reason as to why it cannot be provided, by the time for
	submission stated in the CTS's request, the CTS will regard the tender offer as non-responsive.
	Provide, on written request by the CTS, where the transaction value inclusive of VAT exceeds R 10 million:
	a) audited annual financial statement for the past 3 years, or for the period since establishment if
	established during the past 3 years, if required by law to prepare annual financial statements for
	auditing;
	<ul> <li>a certificate signed by the bidder certifying that the bidder has no undisputed commitments for municipal services towards a municipality or other service provider in respect of which payment is</li> </ul>
	overdue for more than 30 days;
2.17.2	c) particulars of any contracts awarded to the bidder by an organ of state during the past five years,
2.17.2	including particulars of any material non-compliance or dispute concerning the execution of such
	contract;
	d) a statement indicating whether any portion of the goods or services are expected to be sourced
	from outside the Republic, and, if so, what portion and whether any portion of payment from the
	municipality or municipal entity is expected to be transferred out of the Republic.
	Each party to a Consortium/Joint Venture shall submit separate certificates/statements in the above regard.
2.17.3	Bidders undertake to fully cooperate with the CTS's external service provider appointed to perform a due
	diligence review and risk assessment upon receipt of such written instruction from the CTS.
2.18	Samples, Inspections, tests and analysis
	Provide access during working hours to premises for inspections, tests and analysis as provided for in the
	tender conditions or specifications.
	If the Specification requires the bidder to provide samples, these shall be provided strictly in accordance
2.18.1	with the instructions set out in the Specification.
	with the mandenona act out in the openineation.
	If such samples are not submitted as required in the bid documents or within any further time stipulated by
	the CTS in writing, then the bid concerned may be declared non-responsive.
2.19	Certificates
2.19.1	The bidder must provide the CTS with all certificates as stated within this tender document.

Clause	Description	
	Evidence of tax compliance	
	Bidders shall be registered with the South African Revenue Service (SARS) and their tax affairs must be in order and they must be tax compliant subject to the requirements of clause 2.1.1.2. The bidder must also provide its Tax Compliance Status PIN number on the Details of Bidder pages of the tender submission.	
2.19.2	Each party to a Consortium/Joint Venture shall submit a separate Tax Clearance Certificate.  Before making an award the CTS must verify the bidder's tax compliance status. Where the recommended bidder is not tax compliant, the bidder should be notified of the non-compliant status and be requested to submit to the CTS, within the time period stated in the notice, written proof from SARS that they have made	
	submit to the CTS, within the time period stated in the notice, written proof from SARS that they have made arrangement to meet their outstanding tax obligations. The proof of tax compliance submitted by the bidder must be verified by the CTS via CSD or e-Filing. The CTS must reject a bid submitted by the bidder if such bidder fails to provide proof of tax compliance within the timeframe stated herein.	
	Only foreign suppliers who have answered "NO" to all the questions contained in the Questionnaire to Bidding Foreign Suppliers section on the Details of Bidder pages of the tender submission, are not required to register for a tax compliance status with SARS.	
2.20	Compliance with Occupational Health and Safety Act, 85 of 1993	
2.20.1	Bidders are to note the requirements of the Occupational Health and Safety Act, 85 of 1993. The Bidder shall be deemed to have read and fully understood the requirements of the above Act and Regulations and to have allowed for all costs in compliance therewith.	
2.20.1	In this regard the Bidder shall submit upon written request to do so by the CTS, a Health and Safety Plan in sufficient detail to demonstrate the necessary competencies and resources to deliver the goods or	
	services all in accordance with the Act, Regulations and Health and Safety Specification.	
2.21	Claims arising from submission of tender	
2.21.1	The bidder warrants that it has:  a) inspected the Specifications and read and fully understood the Conditions of Contract, b) read and fully understood the whole text of the Specifications and Price Schedule and thoroughly acquainted himself with the nature of the goods or services proposed and generally of all matters which may influence the Contract, c) visited the site(s) where delivery of the proposed goods will take place, carefully examined existing conditions, the means of access to the site(s), the conditions under which the delivery is to be made, and acquainted himself with any limitations or restrictions that may be imposed by the Municipal or other Authorities in regard to access and transport of materials, plant and equipment to and from the site(s) and made the necessary provisions for any additional costs involved thereby, d) requested the CTS to clarify the actual requirements of anything in the Specifications and Price Schedule, the exact meaning or interpretation of which is not clearly intelligible to the Bidder, and e) received any notices to the tender documents which have been issued in accordance with the CTS's Supply Chain Management Policy.  The CTS will therefore not be liable for the payment of any extra costs or claims arising from the submission of the tender.	
3.	The CTS undertakings	
3.1	Respond to requests from the bidder	
	Unless otherwise stated in the Tender Conditions, respond to a request for clarification received up to one	
3.1.1	week (where possible) before the tender closing time stated on the front page of the tender document.	
3.1.2	The CTS's representative for the purpose of this tender is stated on the General Tender Information page.	
3.2	<u>Issue Notices</u>	

Clause	Description
	If necessary, issue notices that may amend or amplify the tender documents to each bidder during the
3.2.1	period from the date the tender documents are available until one week (where possible) before the tender
	closing time stated on the front page of the tender document. If, as a result a bidder applies for an extension
	to the closing time stated on the front page of the tender document, the CTS may grant such extension
	and, shall then notify all bidders who drew documents.
	Notwithstanding any requests for confirmation of receipt of notices issued, the bidder shall be deemed to
	have received such notices if the CTS can show proof of transmission thereof via electronic mail, facsimile
	or registered post.
3.3	Opening of tender submissions
	Unless the two-envelope system is to be followed, open tender submissions in the presence of bidders'
	agents who choose to attend at the time and place stated in the tender conditions.
3.3.1	
	Tenders will be opened immediately after the closing time for receipt of tenders as stated on the front page
	of the tender document, or as stated in any Notice extending the closing date and at the closing venue as
	stated in the General Tender Information.
	Announce at the meeting held immediately after the opening of tender submissions, at the closing venue
3.3.2	as stated in the General Tender Information, the name of each bidder whose tender offer is opened and,
	where possible, the prices and the preferences indicated.
3.3.3	Make available a record of the details announced at the tender opening meeting on the City of Cape Town's
0.0.4	website (http://www.capetown.gov.za/en/SupplyChainManagement/Pages/default.aspx.)
3.3.4	Make available the pricing schedules upon written request.
3.4	Two-envelope system  Where stated in the tender conditions that a two envelope system is to be followed once only the technical
2.4.4	Where stated in the tender conditions that a two-envelope system is to be followed, open only the technical
3.4.1	proposal of tenders in the presence of bidders' agents who choose to attend at the time and place stated in the tender conditions and announce the name of each bidder whose technical proposal is opened.
	Evaluate the quality of the technical proposals offered by bidders, then advice bidders who have submitted
	responsive technical proposals of the time and place when the financial proposals will be opened. Open
3.4.2	only the financial proposals of bidders, who have submitted responsive technical proposals in accordance
3.4.2	with the requirements as stated in the tender conditions, and announce the total price and any preferences
	claimed. Return unopened financial proposals to bidders whose technical proposals were non responsive.
3.5	Non-disclosure
0.0	Not disclose to bidders, or to any other person not officially concerned with such processes, information
3.5.1	relating to the evaluation and comparison of tender offers and recommendations for the award of a
	contract, until after the award of the contract to the successful bidder.
3.6	Grounds for rejection and disqualification
	Determine whether there has been any effort by a bidder to influence the processing of tender offers and
3.6.1	instantly disqualify a bidder (and his tender offer) if it is established that he engaged in corrupt or fraudulent
	practices.
3.7	Test for responsiveness
	Appoint an evaluation panel and determine, after opening and before detailed evaluation, whether each
	tender offer properly received:
3.7.1	a) complies with the requirements of these Conditions of Tender,
	b) has been properly and fully completed and signed, and
	c) is responsive to the other requirements of the tender documents.
3.7.2	A responsive tender is one that conforms to all the terms, conditions, and specifications of the tender
	documents without material deviation or qualification. A material deviation or qualification is one which, in
	the CTS's opinion, would:
	a) detrimentally affect the scope, quality, or performance of the goods, services or supply identified
	in the Specifications, or
	b) significantly change the CTS's or the bidder's risks and responsibilities under the contract

Clause	Description						
	Reject a non-responsive tender offer, and not allow it to be subsequently made responsive by correction						
	or withdrawal of any material deviation or qualification.						
3.8	Arithmetical errors, omissions and discrepancies						
	Check the responsive tenders for:						
	a) the gross misplacement of the decimal point in any unit rate;						
	b) omissions made in completing the Price Schedule; or						
3.8.1	c) arithmetic errors in:						
3.0.1	i. line item totals resulting from the product of a unit rate and a quantity in the Price Schedule;						
	or						
	ii. the summation of the prices; or						
	iii. calculation of individual rates.						
	The CTS must correct the arithmetical errors in the following manner:						
	a) Where there is a discrepancy between the amounts in words and amounts in figures, the amount						
	in words shall govern.						
	b) If bills of quantities or pricing schedules apply and there is an error in the line-item total resulting from the product of the unit rate and the quantity, the unit rate shall govern and the line item shall						
	be corrected. Where there is an obviously gross misplacement of the decimal point in the unit rate,						
3.8.2	the line-item total as quoted shall govern.						
	c) Where there is an error in the total of the prices either as a result of other corrections required by						
	this checking process or in the bidder's addition of prices, the product of the unit rates and						
	quantities shall govern and the bidder will be asked to revise the tendered total of the prices.						
	Consider the rejection of a tender offer if the bidder does not correct or accept the correction of the						
	arithmetical error in the manner described above.						
	In the event of tendered rates or lump sums being declared by the CTS to be unacceptable to it because						
	they are either excessively low, or not in proper balance with other rates or lump sums, the bidder may be						
3.8.3	required to produce evidence and advance arguments in support of the tendered rates or lump sums						
	objected to. If, after submission of such evidence and any further evidence requested, the CTS is still not						
2.0	satisfied with the tendered rates or lump sums objected to, it may declare the tender as non-responsive.  Clarification of a tender offer						
3.9	The CTS may, after the closing date, request additional information or clarification from bidders, in writing						
	on any matter affecting the evaluation of the tender offer or that could give rise to ambiguity in a contract						
	arising from the tender offer.						
3.9.1	anomy from the tender oner.						
	Failure, or refusal, to provide such clarification or additional information within the time for submission						
	stated in the CTS's written request will render the tender non-responsive.						
3.10	Evaluation of tender offers						
3.10.1	General						
3.10.1.1	Reduce each responsive tender offer to a comparative price and evaluate them using the tender evaluation						
3.10.1.1	methods and associated evaluation criteria and weightings that are specified in the tender conditions.						
	For evaluation purposes only, the effects of the relevant contract price adjustment methods will be						
	considered in the determination of comparative prices as follows:						
	a. If the selected method is based on bidders supplying rates or percentages for outer years,						
	comparative prices would be determined over the entire contract period based on such rates or percentages.						
3.10.1.2	b. If the selected method is based on a formula, indices, coefficients, etc. that is the same for all						
3.10.1.2	bidders during the contract period, comparative prices would be the prices as tendered for year						
	one.						
	c. If the selected method is based on a formula, indices, coefficients, etc. that varies between						
	bidders, comparative prices would be determined over the entire contract period based on						
	published indices relevant during the 12 months prior to the closing date of tenders.						
<u> </u>							

Clause	Description						
	d. If the selected method includes an imported content requiring rate of exchange variation, comparative prices would be determined based on the exchange rates tendered for the prices as tendered for year one. The rand equivalent of the applicable currency 14 days prior to the closing date of tender will be used (the CTS will check all quoted rates against those supplied by its own bank).						
	e. If the selected method is based on suppliers' price lists, comparative prices would be the prices as tendered for year one.						
	f. If the selected method is based on suppliers' price lists and / or rate of exchange, comparative prices would be determined as tendered for year one whilst taking into account the tendered percentage subject to rate of exchange (see sub clause (d) for details on the calculation of the rate of exchange).						
3.10.2	Decimal places						
3.10.2.1	Score financial offers, preferences and functionality, as relevant, to two decimal places.						
3.10.3	Scoring of tenders (price and preference)						
3.10.3.1	Points for price will be allocated in accordance with the formula set out in this clause based on the price per item / rates as set out in the Price Schedule (Part 3):						
	a) based on the sum of the prices/rates in relation to a typical works project.						
3.10.3.2	Points for preference will be allocated in accordance with the provisions of Preference Schedule (Schedule 3).						
3.10.3.3	The terms and conditions of Preference Schedule shall apply in all respects to the tender evaluation process and any subsequent contract.						
3.10.4	Risk Analysis  Notwithstanding compliance with regard to any requirements of the tender, the CTS will perform a risk						
3.10.4.1	analysis in respect of the following:  a) reasonableness of the financial offer b) reasonableness of unit rates and prices c) the bidder's ability to fulfil its obligations in terms of the tender document, that is, that the bidder can demonstrate that he/she possesses the necessary professional and technical qualifications, professional and technical competence, financial resources, equipment and other physical facilities, managerial capability, reliability, capacity, experience, reputation, personnel to perform the contract, etc.; the CTS reserves the right to consider a bidder's existing contracts with the CTS in this regard.						
	No bidder will be recommended for an award unless the bidder has demonstrated to the satisfaction of the CTS that he/she has the resources and skills required.						
3.11	Negotiations with preferred bidders						
	The CTS may negotiate the final terms and pricing of a contract with bidders identified through a competitive tendering process as preferred bidders, provided that such negotiation:  a) does not allow any preferred bidder a second or unfair opportunity;  b) is not to the detriment of any other bidder; and  c) does not lead to a higher price than the tender as submitted.						
3.11.1	If negotiations fail to result in acceptable pricing and/or contract terms, the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) (or his delegated authority) may terminate the negotiations and cancel the tender, or invite the next ranked bidder for negotiations. The original preferred bidder should be informed of the reasons for termination of the negotiations. If the decision is to invite the next highest ranked bidder for negotiations, the failed earlier negotiations may not be reopened by the CTS.						
	Minutes of any such negotiations shall be kept for record purposes.						
	The provisions of this clause will be equally applicable to any invitation to negotiate with any other bidders.						

Clause	Description
	In terms of the CTS Preferential Procurement Policy, tenders must be cancelled in the event that
	negotiations fail to achieve a market related price with any acceptable tender.
3.12	Acceptance of tender offer
3.12.1	<ul> <li>Notwithstanding any other provisions contained in the tender document, the CTS reserves the right to: <ul> <li>a) Accept a tender offer which does not, in the CTS's opinion, materially and/or substantially deviate from the terms, conditions, and specifications of the tender document.</li> <li>b) Accept the whole tender or part of a tender or any item or part of any item or items from multiple manufacturers, or to accept more than one tender (in the event of a number of items being offered), and the CTS is not obliged to accept the lowest or any tender.</li> <li>c) Accept the tender offer, only if in the opinion of the CTS, the bidder: <ul> <li>i. can demonstrate that it has the necessary resources and skills to fulfil its obligations in terms of the tender document,</li> <li>ii. does not pose any material risk to the CTS,</li> <li>iii. is not currently a supplier to whom notice has been served regarding abuse of the supply chain management system.</li> </ul> </li> </ul></li></ul>
3.13	Prepare contract documents
3.13.1	If necessary, revise documents that shall form part of the contract and that were issued by the CTS as part of the tender documents to take account of:  a) notices issued during the tender period, b) inclusion of some of the returnable documents, and c) other revisions agreed between the CTS and the successful bidder.
3.13.2	Complete the schedule of deviations attached to the form of offer and acceptance, if any.
3.14	Notice to successful and unsuccessful bidders
3.14.1	Before accepting the tender of the successful bidder the CTS shall notify the successful bidder in writing of the decision of the CTS's Bid Adjudication Committee to award the tender to the successful bidder. No rights shall accrue to the successful bidder in terms of this notice
3.14.2	The CTS shall, at the same time as notifying the successful bidder of the Bid Adjudication Committee's decision to award the tender to the successful bidder, also give written notice to the other bidders informing them that they have been unsuccessful.
3.15	Provide written reasons for actions taken
3.15.1	Provide upon request written reasons to bidders for any action that is taken in applying these Conditions of Tender, but withhold information which is not in the public interest to be divulged, which is considered to prejudice the legitimate commercial interests of bidders or might prejudice fair competition between bidders.

		(3) DETAILS OF BIDDER
1.1 Type of	f Entity (Please tick one l	box)
Individ	ual / Sole Proprietor	Close Corporation Company
Partne Conso	•	Trust Other:
1.2 Require	ed Details (Please provide ap	plicable details in full):
Corpor Partne Conso	of Company / Close ration or rship / Joint Venture / rtium or ual /Sole Proprietor	
Tradin	g as (if different from above)	
	any / Close Corporation ation number (if applicable)	
Postal	address	
		Postal Code
Physic	al address	1 Ostal Code
	en domicilium citandi et	Postal Code
Contac	et details of the person	Name: Mr/Ms
duly au bidder	thorised to represent the	(Name & Surname)
		Telephone:( ) Fax:( )
		Cellular Telephone:
		address:
Income	e tax number	
VAT re	gistration number	
SARS PIN	Tax Compliance Status	
Databa	Cape Town Supplier ase Registration Number onditions of Tender)	
Suppli	al Treasury Central er Database registration er (See Conditions of	

TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23

# (4) FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE

### TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23- THE PROVISION OF LIFT MAINTENANCE AND EVENT SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED

## PART A (TO BE FILLED IN BY BIDDER):

2.1	Required Details (Please provide appl	icable details in full):
	of Tendering Entity* bidder")	
Tradii	ng as (if different from above)	
AND W	<b>/HO IS</b> represented herein by: (full nam	es of signatory)
duly au	thorised to act on behalf of the bidder in	n his capacity as: (title/ designation)
	BY AGREES THAT by signing the Form confirms that it has examined the docu accepted all the Conditions of Tender;	uments listed in the Index (including Schedules and Annexures) and has
2.	confirms that it has received and incor Stadium (RF) SOC Limited;	porated any and all notices issued to bidders issued by the Cape Town
3.	rate(s) offered cover all the goods and	o the correctness and validity of the tender offer; that the price(s) and /or services specified in the tender documents; that the price(s) and cepts that any mistakes regarding price(s), rate(s) and calculations will
4.	offers to render all or any of the service SOC Limited in accordance with the: 4.1 terms and conditions stipulated in 4.2 specifications stipulated in this te 4.3 at the prices as set out in the Price	nder document; and
5.	accepts full responsibility for the prope it in terms of the Contract.	er execution and fulfilment of all obligations and conditions devolving on
Signatui	re(s)	
Print nai	me(s): alf of the bidder (duly authorised)	
Date		

INITIALS OF CTS OFFICIALS								
1	2	3						

# FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE (continued)

TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23 - THE PROVISION OF LIFT MAINTENANCE AND EVENT SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED

## PART B (TO BE FILLED IN BY CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED)

By signing this Form of Offer and Acceptance the CTS (also referred to as the 'Purchaser'):

Cape Town Stadium (RF) SOC Ltd).

1.	accepts the offer submitted by (DETAILS OF SUCCESSFUL BIDDER, ALSO REFERRED TO AS THE									
	"SUPPLIER")				, thereby concluding					
	a contract with the supplier for a	contract period com	mencing on [•] and	terminating on [	<u>•]</u> ;					
2.	undertakes to make payment for	r the goods/services	delivered in accord	lance with the ter	ms and conditions of the					
	Contract.									
SIG	GNED AT(PLACE)	ON THIS THE_	DAY OF	(MM)	20					
	gnature(s) and stamp of se CEO of Cape Town Stadium (RF) s	SOC Ltd								
(du	nt name(s): lly authorised in terms of the Authoriti									

# FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE (continued) (TO BE FILLED IN BY THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LTD)

#### **Schedule of Deviations**

#### Notes:

- 1. The extent of deviations from the tender documents issued by the CTS before the tender closing date is limited to those permitted in terms of the conditions of tender.
- A bidder's covering letter shall not be included in the final contract document. Should any matter in such letter, which constitutes a deviation as aforesaid, become the subject of agreements reached during the process of offer and acceptance, the outcome of such agreement shall be recorded here.
- 3. Any other matter arising from the process of offer and acceptance either as a confirmation, clarification or change to the tender documents and which it is agreed by the Parties becomes an obligation of the contract shall also be recorded here.
- 4. Any change or addition to the tender documents arising from the above agreements and recorded here, shall also be incorporated into the final draft of the Contract.

1 Subject	 									
Details	 									
2 Subject	 									
Details	 									
3 Subject	 									
Details	 									
4 Subject	 									
Details	 									

By the duly authorised representatives signing this agreement, the CTS and the bidder agree to and accept the foregoing schedule of deviations as the only deviations from and amendments to this tender document and addenda thereto as listed in the returnable schedules, as well as any confirmation, clarification or changes to the terms of the offer agreed by the bidder and the CTS during this process of offer and acceptance.

It is expressly agreed that no other matter whether in writing, oral communication or implied during the period between the issue of the tender documents and the receipt by the bidder of a completed signed copy of this Agreement shall have any meaning or effect in the contract between the parties arising from this agreement.

TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23

## (5) PRICING INSTRUCTIONS

#### **Pricing Instructions:**

- Prices must be quoted in South African currency and be <u>exclusive</u> of value-added tax (VAT). VAT must be display separately on the invoices (if applicable).
- Include in the rates, prices, and the tendered total of the prices (if any) all duties, taxes (except Value Added Tax (VAT), and other levies payable by the successful tenderer, such duties, taxes and levies being those applicable 14 days before the closing time stated in the General Tender Information.
- All prices tendered must include all expenses, disbursements and costs (e.g. transport, accommodation etc.) that may be required for the execution of the tenderer's obligations in terms of the Contract, and shall cover the cost of all general risks, liabilities and obligations set forth or implied in the Contract as well as overhead charges and profit (in the event that the tender is successful). All prices tendered will be final and binding.
- 4 All prices shall be tendered in accordance with the units specified in this schedule.
- 5 Prices must be given according to the units in this Schedule.
- Where a value is given in the Quantity column, a Rate and Price (the product of the Quantity and Rate) is required to be inserted in the relevant columns.
- The successful tenderer is required to perform all tasks listed against each item. The tenderer must therefore tender prices/rates on all items as per the section in the Price Schedule. An item against which no rate is entered (i.e. the line item is left blank or scratched through) may be interpreted as no offering having been submitted and will deem the entire offer as non-responsive. Where bidders offer a service/goods at a zero-rate, this must be clearly indicated in the applicable line item (e.g. stating "0" or "NIL" or "Included"), i.e. that there is no charge for that item.
- Prices tendered below shall be subject to adjustment in accordance with **Schedule 8.** Firm prices will not be considered and the tender will be declared non-responsive.
- 9 The CTS intends to appoint one (1) Service Provider only.
- The rights fee to be paid on an annual basis on the anniversary date. Year two (2) and three (3) will be subject to adjustment in accordance with **Schedule 8**.
- 11 The event fee payable to Cape Town Stadium will stay at 15% per invoice (for events attended) for the duration of the contract.
- Where quantities are given in the pricing schedule, these are estimated quantities, based on historical information and will be used for the purpose of evaluation only. The final quantities will be discussed and agreed upon with the successful bidder.

INITIALS OF CTS OFFICIALS							
1	2	3					

# (5) PRICING SCHEDULE

	Schedule A – Routine Preventative Maintenance Activities										
#	Description	Location   Registration   Unit   Estimated   Rate /		[B] Rate / Unit (excl. VAT)	A X B = [C] Monthly Amount (excl. VAT)						
1.1	1.1 Contract Administration All Scope of Works Each 1 R										
Sub-	R										
	Section 2 - Comprehensive Preventative Maintenance for lifts in Foyer A										
2.1	Nu-Line Passenger Lift A	Foyer A	NL 1143	Each	1	R	R				
2.2	Nu-Line Passenger Lift B	Foyer A	NL 1144	Each	1	R	R				
2.3	Quarterly Cleaning of Glass Shafts – 4 times a year	Foyer A	Foyer A	Each	4	R	R				
Sub-	total						R				
	Section 3 -	Compreher	nsive Preventat	ive Mair	ntenance for li	fts in Foyer B					
3.1	Schindler Passenger Lift C	Foyer B	SL 0496 (B)	Each	1	R	R				
3.2	Otis Passenger Lift D	Foyer B	08/L4093	Each	1	R	R				
3.3	Nu-Line Passenger Lift D1	Foyer B	NL 1120	Each	1	R	R				
3.4	Otis Fireman's Lift E	Foyer B	08/L4092	Each	1	R	R				
3.5	Nu-Line Fireman's Lift E1	Foyer B	NL 1119	Each	1	R	R				
Sub-	total						R				
	Section 4 -	Compreher	nsive Preventat	ive Mair	ntenance for li	ifts in Foyer C					
4.1	Otis Passenger Lift F	Foyer C	08/L4091	Each	1	R	R				
Sub-	R										
	Section 5 -	Compreher	nsive Preventat	ive Mair	ntenance for li	ifts in Foyer D					
5.1	Otis Service Lift G	Foyer D	08/L4090	Each	1	R	R				

INITIALS OF CTS OFFICIALS								
1	2	3						

	Schedule A – Routine Preventative Maintenance Activities											
#	Description	Location	Registration #	Unit	[A] Estimated Quantities	[B] Rate / Unit (excl. VAT)	A X B = [C] Monthly Amount (excl. VAT)					
5.2	Otis Passenger Lift H	Foyer D	08/L4089	Each	1	R	R					
5.3	Schindler Passenger Lift J	Foyer D	SL 0498 (D)	Each	1	R	R					
Sub-	Sub-total Sub-total											
	Section 6 - Comprehensive Preventative Maintenance for lifts in Foyer E											
6.1	Schindler Passenger Lift K	Foyer E	SL 0495 (E)	Each	1	R	R					
6.2	Otis Passenger Lift L	Foyer E	08/L4087	Each	1	R	R					
6.3	Nu-Line Passenger Lift L 1	Foyer E	NL 1142	Each	1	R	R					
6.4	Otis Fireman's lift M	Foyer E	08/L4088	Each	1	R	R					
6.5	Nu-Line Fireman's Lift M1	Foyer E	NL 1141	Each	1	R	R					
Sub-	total						R					
	Section 7 -	Compreher	nsive Preventat	ive Maiı	ntenance for li	ifts in Foyer F						
7.1	Otis Passenger Lift N	Foyer F	08/L4086	Each	1	R	R					
Sub-	total						R					
	Section 8 -	Compreher	sive Preventat	ive Mair	ntenance for li	fts in Foyer G						
8.1	Otis Service Lift P	Foyer G	08/L4085	Each	1	R	R					
8.2	Otis Passenger Lift Q	Foyer G	08/L4084	Each	1	R	R					
8.3	Schindler Passenger Lift R	Foyer G	SL 0497 (G)	Each	1	R	R					
Sub-	Sub-total Sub-total											
		S	Section 9 – Airti	me Rec	harge							
9.1	Quarterly airtime recharge of R50 / unit – 4 times a year	All	All 20 Lifts	Each	4	R	R					
Sub-	Sub-total Sub-total											

Total Estimated Monthly Cost (Excl. VAT)	R
VAT @15%	R
Total Estimated Monthly Cost (Incl. VAT)	R

S	Schedule B – Labour Rates (Events, ad hoc requests and emergency services labour rates)				
#	Description	Unit of Measurement	Week Day Normal Time: 08h00 to 17h00 (Monday to Friday) (excl. VAT)		
1.1	Lift Mechanic/Artisan	Per Hour	R		
1.2	Lift Adjustor/Field Engineer	Per Hour	R		
1.3	Lift Assistant	Per Hour	R		
#	Description	Unit of Measurement	Week Day Overtime: 17h01 to 07h59 (Monday to Friday & Saturday All Day) (excl. VAT)		
2.1	Lift Mechanic/Artisan	Per Hour	R		
2.2	Lift Adjustor/Field Engineer	Per Hour	R		
2.3	Lift Assistant	Per Hour	R		
#	Description	Unit of Measurement	Sunday & Public Holiday Overtime: All Day (excl. VAT)		
3.1	Lift Mechanic/Artisan	Per Hour	R		
3.2	Lift Adjustor/Field Engineer	Per Hour	R		
3.3	Lift Assistant	Per Hour	R		

Schedule C – Mark-up for additional related service						
# Description Percentage Up (%						
3.1	RATES FOR MATERIAL ITEMS NOT COVERED BY THE MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT					
3.1	Profit Margin / Mark-up (%)	%				
RATES FOR SPECIALIZED EQUIPMENT RENTAL NOT COVERED BY THE MAINTENANCE AC						
3.2	Profit Margin / Mark-up (%)	%				
3.3	RATES FOR PROVISION OF SPECIALIZED SERVICES NOT COVERED BY THE MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT					
3.3	Profit Margin / Mark-up (%)	%				

**NOTE:** Proposed mark-ups of greater-than 10% may be considered at not being market-related, and CTS may require bidders to justify the proposed mark-up during evaluation. Should a mark-up of greater-than 10% be submitted, it will be

subject to negotiation of the final unit rates and fees applicable to the contract (i.e. in line with Section 24 of the CTS SCM Policy).

Schedule D – Revenue Based Offer					
#	Description	Unit	Contribution Tendered Rate (amount <u>excluding VAT</u> ) payable to the Cape Town Stadium		
1	Rights Fee (*)	Annually	R 25,000		
2	Event Fee (**)	Per event	15% based on invoice		

- (\*) Right to refer your company as a "preferred supplier to the CTS" in their designated field of expertise. Right to negotiate additional branding inventory including signage, LED and screen space.
- (\*\*) 15% all invoices generated off event invoices directly secured from the CTS for Schedule B labour only. This means that where CTS requires the successful contractor to render non-routine maintenance or repair services at a specific event, the contract will be required to pay CTS an event fee of 15% of the total charged for labour (i.e. schedule B). This event fee will not be an additional charge over the rates tendered in the schedule, but must already be incorporated.

## (6) SPECIFICATION(S)

#### 1. Purpose

- 1.1 The purpose of this tender is to solicit bids for the provision of applicable Lift maintenance services within Cape Town Stadium.
- 1.2 The contracted activities will include the following:
  - 1.2.1 The planned routine preventive maintenance services of the plant and equipment, and the routine replacement of consumables and wear-and-tear items covered in a fully comprehensive maintenance agreement
  - 1.2.2 Unplanned emergency activities, including the replacement of defective parts in the event of breakdown. The Contractor is expected to hold or have prompt access to critical parts to ensure that unforeseen disruptions are minimized
  - 1.2.3 The procurement of materials as may become necessary outside of the routine preventive maintenance plan
  - 1.2.4 Reporting on the performance and maintenance status on a regular (monthly) basis
  - 1.2.5 A single service provider will be contracted. The capital equipment exists and all parts or replacement equipment purchased through this contract will remain the Cape Town Stadium's property at the end of the contract period.
  - 1.2.6 During the duration of the contract and if the need arises, maintenance activities could arise due to additional equipment (relevant to the expertise pertaining to this contract) being added to the facilities portfolio. Any pricing for the additional work within this contract has to be based on the labour, material or specialised services detailed rate cards for items not covered by this maintenance agreement as per Pricing Schedules.

#### 2 Scope of Specifications

- 2.1 This specification provides for the maintenance of Lift equipment, event preparation and execution and applicable associated tasks within the Cape Town Stadium precinct.
- 2.2 The onus shall be on the tenderer to ensure that the services offered are fully compatible with the existing Stadium plant, equipment and associated configuration. Tenderers will be required to demonstrate this compatibility.
- 2.3 This specification provides for the provision of Lift equipment maintenance and event execution support services for the Cape Town Stadium. This require contractor staff to be onsite during certain events in order to attend to urgent call-outs and breakdowns, identifying faults and urgent repairs.
- 2.4 No minimum order quantities are guaranteed. The exact quantities are not known and accordingly tenderers have been asked to indicate unit prices.
- 2.5 Should the tender stipulate variations to the pricing, the terms used for escalation shall be 1 July of each subsequent year. Therefore, the first period from commencement will be fixed in respect of CPI escalation.
- 2.6 Tenders will be evaluated on technical and functional compliance.
- 2.7 The Stadium wishes to enter into a contract with one tenderer only.
- 2.8 Only tenderers with sufficient capacity in terms of technical staff and competency will be regarded as responsive.
- 2.9 The onus shall be on the Tenderer to ensure that the material and equipment delivered, function in accordance with the requirements to this specification.
- 2.10 The Contractor shall provide verifiable proof of competency (accreditation or certification or any other relevant

- documentation) as demonstration of technical compliance and experience in maintaining all the described equipment in this specification. Specific reference to manufacturer (and if possible, type and model) is required.
- 2.11 If the Contractor is not an accredited agent of the supplier of the equipment, the Contractor is to describe their sub-contractors who will perform this work. This evidence to be included in Returnable Schedule 13.

#### 3. Applicable Standards

- 3.1. The latest approved revisions of the below listed documents apply.
- 3.2. All relative documentation will comply with the latest amendment of the following standards, codes and statutory requirements, stipulations, regulations and provisions and all workmanship shall be carried out in accordance with the relevant safety procedures:
  - Environmental Conservation Act No. 73 of 1989
  - The Occupational Health and Safety Act, Act No 85 of 1993
  - Municipal by-laws and Local Governing Body
  - Local Fire-Brigade Regulations
  - National Building Regulations SANS 10400
  - All applicable SANS specifications, or BS specifications where no SANS specifications exist
  - Manufacturer's maintenance specifications
  - The as-built record and maintenance manuals for each centre
  - **SANS 10360** The maintenance and repair of electric and hydraulic powered lifts, escalators and passenger conveyors
  - SANS 10400 The application of the National Building Regulations
  - **SANS 50081-80** Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Existing lifts Part 80: Rules for the improvement of safety of existing passenger and goods lifts
  - SANS 50081-72 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Particular applications for passenger and goods lifts Part 72: Fire fighters lifts
  - SANS 10142-1 The wiring of premises Part 1: Low-voltage installations
  - SANS 14798 Lifts (elevators), escalators and passenger conveyors Risk analysis methodology
  - SANS 21 Safety rules for the construction and installation of escalators and passenger conveyors
  - SANS 1543 Escalators and passenger conveyors
  - SANS 1545-1 -Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 1: Electric lifts
  - SANS 1545-2 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 2: Hydraulic lifts
  - **SANS 1545-4** Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 4: Lifts for persons with physical disabilities (vertical lifting platforms)
  - SANS 1545-5 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 5: Electric and hydraulic access, goods only lifts
  - SANS 1545-7 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 7: Electric and hydraulic service lifts (dumb waiters)

- **SANS 1545-9** Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 9: Lift landing doors Fire resistance testing
- SANS 4344 Steel wire ropes for lifts Minimum requirements
- SANS 50081-1 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 1: Electric lifts
- SANS 50081-2 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 2: Hydraulic lifts
- SANS 50081-3 Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Part 3: Electric and hydraulic service lifts
- **SANS 50081-70** Safety rules for the construction and installation of lifts Particular applications for passenger and goods lifts Part 70: Accessibility to lifts for persons including persons with disability

#### 4. Technical and Functional Requirements

#### 4.1. Introduction

This document represents the whole specification for routine maintenance and incident response requirements of the Lift equipment for the Cape Town Stadium.

#### Terminology:

- The Client refers to Cape Town Stadium Management or the City of Cape Town
- The CTS, City or COCT refers to Cape Town Stadium Management or the City of Cape Town
- The Employer refers to Cape Town Stadium Management or the City of Cape Town
- The Engineer refers to Cape Town Stadium Management or the City of Cape Town
- The Contractor refers to Tenderer and/or appointed SLA specialist contractor

#### 4.2. Overview of Equipment

Cape Town Stadium has twenty (20) lifts in use. The original ten (10), GEN2 lifts are all manufactured and supplied by Otis (Pty) Ltd. A further four (4) 5500 MRL [motor room less] lifts have been supplied and installed by Schindler (SA) Pty Ltd. Nu-Line Elevator Products (Pty) Ltd were appointed to install electric shaft mounted – gearless type lifts in the newly constructed hospitality areas. The two (2) lifts in Foyer A were overhauled to accommodate additional landings. Two (2) new passenger lifts (one (1) in the West and East respectively) and two (2) new firemen's lifts (one (1) in the West and East respectively) were installed to support the additional hospitality suites and supporting facilities. Pricing for all the electrically operated individual lifts need to be allowed for.

The CTS intends appointing a single service provider on a contract basis to maintain these facilities and provide suitable attendance at certain events. Thus, keeping these lifts operational and safe for general use by staff, contractors and members of the public who might visit the Cape Town Stadium.

During the duration of the contract and if the required, maintenance activities could arise due to additional equipment (relevant to the expertise pertaining to this contract) and within the Stadium, being added to the facilities portfolio. Any pricing for the additional work within this contract has to be based on the labour, material or specialised services detailed rate cards for items not covered by this maintenance agreement. This is provided in the Pricing Schedule, Labour Rates and Items not covered by maintenance agreement.

During this period the lift contractor shall maintain the lift installation as per the requirements of the Occupational Health and Safety Act. This maintenance shall include systematic examinations, adjustments and lubrication of all lift equipment. Electrical and mechanical parts shall be repaired or replaced whenever it is required to maintain optimum performance without additional cost to the Department, unless the condition was caused by misuse or vandalism of the lift equipment or due to acts of God.

The work under this section shall be performed by competent, qualified personnel under the supervision and in the direct employment of the Lift Contractor and shall not be transferred to any non-affiliated agent. Contract maintenance and repair work shall be done during normal working hours and shall further provide emergency call-back service twenty-four (24) hours a day, seven (7) days a week.

If trade names are specified in any descriptions, the term "is equal or equivalent or approved" is deemed included in such a description. If any equivalents are to be used, prior approval is required submission of pricing.

The CTS reserves the right to request detailed specifications.

#### 4.3. Scope of Works

A complete list of lifts to be maintained under this contract is provided:

Foyer	Lift#	Lift Type	GL	Make	Serial #	Registration #	Rated Load (kg)	Stops/ Landings
Foyer A	Lift A	Passenger	715	nu-line	AB 1393	NL 1143	1 600	9
Foyer A	Lift B	Passenger	05	nu-line	AB 1394	NL 1144	1 600	9
Foyer B	Lift C	Passenger	60	Schindler	JNB SCM 176 B	SL 0496	1 600	7
Foyer B	Lift D	Passenger	65	Otis	72NE7146	08/L4093	1 600	7
Foyer B	Lift D 1	Passenger	45	nu-line	AB 1392	NL 1120	1 150	2
Foyer B	Lift E	Fireman's	70	Otis	72NE7147	08/L4092	1 600	7
Foyer B	Lift E 1	Fireman's	60	nu-line	AB 1391	NL 1119	1 150	2
Foyer C	Lift F	Passenger	180	Otis	72NE7148	08/L4091	1 600	7
Foyer D	Lift G	Service	300	Otis	72NE7149	08/L4090	2 000	7
Foyer D	Lift H	Passenger	305	Otis	72NE7150	08/L4089	2 000	7
Foyer D	Lift J	Passenger	310	Schindler	JNB SCM 176 C	SL 0498	2 000	7
Foyer E	Lift K	Passenger	420	Schindler	JNB SCM 176 A	SL 0495	1 600	7
Foyer E	Lift L	Passenger	425	Otis	72NE7152	08/L4087	1 600	7
Foyer E	Lift L 1	Passenger	405	nu-line	AB 1390	NL 1142	1 000	2
Foyer E	Lift M	Fireman's	430	Otis	72NE7151	08/L4088	1 600	7
Foyer E	Lift M 1	Fireman's	420	nu-line	AB 1389	NL 1141	1 000	2
Foyer F	Lift N	Passenger	550	Otis	72NE7153	08/L4086	1 600	7
Foyer G	Lift P	Service	660	Otis	72NE7154	08/L4085	2 000	7
Foyer G	Lift Q	Passenger	665	Otis	72NE7155	08/L4084	2 000	7
Foyer G	Lift R	Passenger	670	Schindler	JNB SCM 176 D	SL 0497	2 000	7

- 4.3.1. The contractor shall provide, as a minimum but not limited to, the services below;
  - 4.3.1.1. To provide a fully comprehensive maintenance contract in accordance with the terms set out below and as read with the maintenance objectives and the detail of maintenance work listed.
  - 4.3.1.2. To systematically examine the equipment in accordance with the "OHS Act", the current lift, escalator and passenger conveyor Regulations and the Manufacturer's requirements at **one** (1) monthly intervals.
  - 4.3.1.3. To maintain all equipment to operate in accordance with the original or revised design specifications / parameters.
  - 4.3.1.4. To ensure that maintenance work of a technical nature shall be performed by "Competent" persons as defined by the Occupational Health and Safety Act who are qualified Lift Mechanic/s experienced and skilled in maintaining equipment equivalent to which are subject matter of this Agreement and who are employed and supervised by the Contractor. The Client reserves the right to request and be granted copies of certificates of qualification/competence for the Lift Mechanic/s and/or Senior Technical personnel.
  - 4.3.1.5. Not to permit the Maintenance Agreement to be assigned, transferred or modified without the written approval of the Client.
  - 4.3.1.6. To perform the maintenance and repair work required in terms of this Agreement during regular working hours being Monday to Friday during the hours of 08:00 to 17:00, statutory holidays excluded, except in the case of call-backs, and event representation. Competent and qualified technicians shall perform all work of a technical nature.
  - 4.3.1.7. To provide call-back service twenty-four (24) hours a day, seven (7) days per week. The call-back service shall be carried out at no additional expense to the Client unless caused by misuse or abuse of the equipment. Technicians shall be equipped with adequate communication equipment to ensure a minimum delay in the response to emergency call-backs.
  - 4.3.1.8. If necessary, to provide onsite, lockable steel cabinets located within the stadium for the storage of minor spare parts and non-flammable consumables. These parts and cabinets shall at all times remain the property of the Contractor who shall be entitled to remove the parts from the stadium at any time. Spares and components of the Contractor thus so stored shall be at their own risk.
  - 4.3.1.9. Spares and components stored on the Client's premises shall thus be for the sole use on the Client's equipment.
  - 4.3.1.10. To maintain locally or nationally an inventory of all regularly wearing parts or parts whose failure can be reasonably predicted / anticipated. These parts shall consist of, but are not limited to, belts, motor brushes, relays and contactors, switches, cams, notches, thrusts, brake liners, bearings, rollers, liners, contacts, coils, hangers, shoes, springs, car lights, call buttons, comb plates, printed circuit boards, and all signal and accessory equipment.
  - 4.3.1.11. To provide and keep or have access to a national or international inventory of all wearing parts in respect of the equipment's maintenance and operation. The Client reserves the right to inspect the spares inventory at any time during the term of the Maintenance Agreement.
  - 4.3.1.12. To ensure that major equipment components not included in the local or national inventory of spares are sourced and ordered prior to these components failing or not being able to deliver an equipment service or operation in terms of this Agreement.
  - 4.3.1.13. To supply, repair and replace all parts of every description made necessary by normal wear and tear without expense to the Client when such replacement or repair is deemed necessary by the Contractor in accordance with this Agreement and the manufacturer's requirements. Only parts that are correctly designed, manufactured and suitable in all respects, shall be

used.

- 4.3.1.14. To replace all parts timeously, thereby limiting the incidence of break-downs, unplanned maintenance or repair and consequently maintain maximum equipment operation.
- 4.3.1.15. To ensure that the down-time does not exceed **Four (4) hours** per unit per month.
- 4.3.1.16. To carry out all software, print and equipment changes or revisions, which may become necessary to ensure an operation that conforms to the original design and performance specification or a subsequent, documented and approved revised specification, without expense to the Client.
- 4.3.1.17. To notify the Client of all improvements or revisions related to the equipment. These notifications shall take the form of technical notices or sales releases under a covering letter from the Contractor's Branch Manager.
- 4.3.1.18. To ensure that within a two (2) month period after being appointed for the maintenance work, all wiring diagrams and other drawings of a technical nature related to the equipment are available for the sole use of the Contractor; Client or its technical personnel. The wiring diagrams enclosed in plastic protection sleeves shall be located and retained in suitably sized and constructed steel cabinets/enclosures situated above the lift. Any amendments to these wiring diagrams shall be marked up as a revision and the diagrams reprinted by the Contractor within a ten (10) day period after such change occurring.
- 4.3.1.19. To provide within a **one (1) month** period after being appointed for the maintenance work, a maintenance site register located in the machine room and maintain accurate records of all service procedures, site visits, stoppages, break downs, planned repairs and safety related equipment operation tests and checks.
- 4.3.1.20. To provide within a **two (2) month** period after being appointed for the maintenance work, a customer communication logbook situated at a mutually agreed location for effective two-way communication, between the Building Management staff and the Contractor's personnel. This logbook shall accurately record each and every site visit.
- 4.3.1.21. To provide on request by the Client or their duly appointed Agents, computer generated reports detailing a history of the equipment call-backs, repairs and break-down repairs.
- 4.3.1.22. To inform the Client verbally and in writing and act immediately on any potentially hazardous or undesirable situation which may cause harm to persons or which may damage or reduce the life expectancy of the equipment situated within the shaft, machine room, pit and sheave room, or in the immediate vicinity of the equipment, even if the hazardous or undesirable situation does not form part of the Contractor's responsibilities.
- 4.3.1.23. Not to assume ownership or control of the equipment, all of which shall remain exclusively the property of the Client.
- 4.3.1.24. To inform the Client in writing at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to carrying out of any modification to the existing equipment deemed necessary by the Contractor, even if this modification may benefit the equipment or if the cost of this modification is for the Contractor's account.
- 4.3.1.25. To inform the Client or it's duly appointed Agents at least **one (1) week** prior to commencing planned repairs which may necessitate the equipment being removed from service for periods exceeding **two (2) hours.**
- 4.3.1.26. To carry out within a **thirty (30) day** period of being initially awarded the maintenance contract, inspections and issue the necessary Certificates of Compliance. The Contractor shall in addition to placing the original Certificate of Compliance on site, forward to the Client or their duly appointed Agent a copy of the Inspection Certificate.

- 4.4. **Maintenance Objectives -** Without in any way limiting the Contractor's obligations, the Contractor shall ensure:
  - 4.4.1. The safety and comfort of passengers using the equipment,
  - 4.4.2. The accuracy and reliability of the equipment performance,
  - 4.4.3. That preventative maintenance is carried out at all times,
  - 4.4.4. That the equipment and associated spaces are kept clean and presentable at all times and
  - 4.4.5. That the maintenance is carried out in a programmed sequence (Maintenance Plan) so as to protect the Client's investment.

#### 4.5. Call-back Response Times

The Contractor shall ensure at any time of the day or night, **Seven (7) days** a week, inclusive of all statutory holidays, throughout the maintenance period, that Technicians are available to respond to call-backs with regard to emergencies or break-downs of the equipment as well as for event representation. The response times to call-backs shall be within the time period as set below and shall be the time the call is received by the Contractor to the time the Technician arrives on site.

Maximum target - Call-back response times	Normal working hours	Outside normal working hours
Passenger entrapments	30 minutes	60 minutes
Lift out of service	60 minutes	90 minutes

#### 4.6. Workmanship

The contractor shall employ only competent artisans to perform maintenance work on the lifts. All work shall be executed in a first-class manner by a qualified tradesman.

All work is required to conform to the Lift, Escalator, and Passenger Conveyor Regulations, 2010. The contract shall be executed with the best work in a workmanlike manner to the satisfaction of the Client. Should any workmanship not be to the satisfaction of the Engineer/independent inspector, it shall be rectified at the cost of the contractor.

The contractor shall remain responsible for the correct and complete maintenance of the lifts. Inspection by the Engineer shall not release the contractor from his responsibility.

#### 4.7. Quality of Materials

Only materials of high quality and suitable for the climatic conditions of the site shall be used and shall be subject to approval of the Engineer. All material shall conform in respect of quality, manufacture, tests and performance, with the requirements of the SABS/SANS or where no such standard exist, conform to the appropriate current specifications of the British Standards Institution. Materials manufactured in South Africa shall as far as possible be used and where applicable shall bear the SANS mark. Imported materials shall comply with the requirements of the appropriate B.S. or I.E.C. specification. All materials shall be suitable for the conditions under which the materials are installed and used.

#### 4.8. Quality of Tools

Due to the nature of the installed equipment to be maintained, the Otis Blue and Black Test Tools are required to provide the technician or adjustor the ability to carry out activities like fault finding and setting parameters. As per the Otis lifts, the Schindler lifts utilise a laptop with the latest version of the software required to fault find and adjust the parameters of the equipment. Records are to be provided that indicate that the tools & software are a standard item allocated to the personnel responsible for this contract. Access to software and/or equipment to perform work on all the equipment/assets installed at CTS. The bidder must also have any hardware or software required to perform fault-finding, set operational parameters and the ability to perform, analyse and report on trends. These need to cover all 3 brands of lifts on site: Otis, Schindler & Nu-line equipment.

#### 4.9. Scope of Maintenance Work

- 4.9.1. The current lift installations are the Otis GEN2, Schindler 5500 MRL and Nu-Line electric shaft mounted gearless electrical operated lifts. This technology lends itself to energy efficiency. The Contractor shall on a monthly basis regularly and systematically examine the equipment in accordance with all Regulations, this Agreement, the manufacturer's requirements and the Contractors Maintenance Plan, and perform the necessary adjustments, component replacements, cleaning and lubrication. All lubricants shall be of the proper grade for the purpose used and as specified by the manufacturer.
- 4.9.2. Maintenance work shall include the following:
  - 4.9.2.1. Examining, cleaning and equalizing tensions of all hoist, governor and compensation ropes/belts. Renewing of all ropes, when the rope wear or condition exceeds the manufacturer's specification and / or the OHS Act requirements with regards to the maintenance and discarding of wire ropes. The ropes shall at all times produce an acceptable lift operation and shall ensure an adequate safety factor.
    - 4.9.2.2. Repairing and / or replacing all electrical wiring and conductors extending to all parts of the equipment from the load side of the Main Breaker Switch, distribution panels or other points of supply in the machine room.
    - 4.9.2.3. Keeping the guide rails clean and properly aligned to ensure smooth and quiet operation in accordance with the design Agreement.
    - 4.9.2.4. All oil reservoirs shall be kept properly sealed to prevent leakage.
    - 4.9.2.5. The pits shall be thoroughly cleaned at maximum **three (3) monthly** intervals except in the case of observation lifts with visible pits, in which case the pits shall be cleaned at least once every month.
    - 4.9.2.6. Keeping the car top working platform floor, guard rails, exterior of the machinery and any other parts of the equipment, properly painted and presentable at all times.
    - 4.9.2.7. To thoroughly test monthly, car and landing door locks mechanical and electrical, car door leading edge safety devices, emergency alarm bells, intercom, car door open buttons, and escalator handrail brush contacts and emergency stop switches.
    - 4.9.2.8. To visually inspect monthly, lift floor levels and pits, and escalator handrails, comb plates, steps and pits.
    - 4.9.2.9. To thoroughly test at maximum **two (2) monthly** intervals, buffer electrical safety contacts, safety gear electrical contacts, governor electrical contacts, emergency stop switches and all escalator electrical safety contacts or switches.
    - 4.9.2.10. To thoroughly inspect at maximum **six (6) monthly** intervals, the main hoisting ropes, final limits, governor rope and selector rope /tape.
    - 4.9.2.11. To thoroughly test at maximum **twelve (12) monthly** intervals, the car and counterweight safety gear, speed governors, main brakes and buffers.
    - 4.9.2.12. To systematically and regularly carry out a major strip and clean (deep clean) on all lift equipment at maximum **eighteen (18) monthly** intervals.
    - 4.9.2.13. To thoroughly test by actuating the lift break-glass unit or fire signal at maximum six (6) monthly intervals, the lift emergency fire control operation. The results and date of the test shall be recorded in the site maintenance register. The Client or its duly appointed Technical Personnel shall be informed at least thirty (30) days prior to the test covered under this Section being undertaken.
    - 4.9.2.14. To thoroughly test by simulation at maximum **six (6) monthly** Intervals. The lift emergency stand-by power control operation. The results and date of the test shall be

recorded in site maintenance register. The Client or its duly appointed Technical Personnel shall be informed at least **thirty (30) days** prior to the test covered under this Section being undertaken.

#### 4.10. Emergency Generator Tests

- 4.10.1. The City or its duly appointed Agents shall carry out at regular intervals Emergency Generator tests and this shall include the testing of the lift's Emergency Power operation.
- 4.10.2. If deemed necessary, the City shall notify the Contractor at least **Forty-Eight (48) hours** prior to the emergency power test
- 4.10.3. Should the emergency power test reveal that the lifts do not operate in accordance with the design Agreement, the Contractor shall be contacted and at no additional cost to the Client, a Technician experienced in the operation of the lift's Emergency Power operation shall be dispatched and shall arrive on site within a period of forty-five (45) minutes and the defective lift's Emergency Power operation shall be remedied within a twenty-four (24) hour period.
- 4.10.4. Should it be established that the call-out was not as a result of defective lift equipment, the Contractor shall be entitled to charge the Client for the call-out at the relevant call-out rates.

#### 5. Additional Included Components and service offering

The following components that might not generally be included under a Comprehensive Maintenance Agreement, but shall be included at no additional cost to the Client and shall form part of the Contractors scope of works.

- 5.1. Lift car and shaft lighting replacement of LED lamps or fluorescent tubes, including cleaning of the diffusers.
- 5.2. Lift intercom/GSM systems monthly checks for operation and connectivity and quarterly maintenance to the designated number provide checklists.
- 5.3. Cape Town Stadium: Lift intercom/GSM systems loading of R50.00 per unit or replenishment of airtime for all 20 lifts on a **quarterly or three (3) monthly** basis as per pricing schedule. Proof/evidence of the replenishment must form part of the monthly reporting.
- 5.4. Cape Town Stadium: It is required of the successful tenderer shall ensure that all lift shafts are regularly cleaned, and that they remain free of dirt and debris. Special cognizance should be made of the two (2) glass encased lift shafts in Foyer A, where the full extent of the internal glazed surfaces shall be cleaned on a **quarterly or three (3) monthly** basis as per pricing schedule.
- 5.5. Batteries for emergency back-up operation is checked and replaced when necessary.
- 5.6. The tightening and repairs of the internal car stainless steel handrails.
- 5.7. Car fan maintenance.
- 5.8. GSM or lift intercom protocol provide the necessary support to replenish or top up with airtime purchased via the appropriate maintenance agreement rate that falls outside of the prescribed intervals stated in this contract.
- 5.9. Any replacement of call or alarm button is included within the contract. If the replacement is deemed as due to intentional damage or vandalism, a report with costs, is to be submitted to the Client in order to claim those costs incurred. The Client to provide spare buttons.
- 5.10. The Lift Contractor shall carry out all the tests and checks required in terms of the document SABS1545-10 Annex A and/or B

#### 6. Service Exclusions

The following shall not form part of this contract;

6.1. Vandalism of the installed equipment – the Contractor cannot be held liable via this contract. Sufficient evidence or proof is required.

#### 7. Interaction with the Client/Tenant Service Plan

- 7.1. The Contractor, Branch Manager Level, shall participate in the Client's Service Plan by:
  - 7.1.1. Participating in the fault reporting and fault logging procedures.
  - 7.1.2. Establish communication procedures between the Client and the Contractor's fault handling centre.

#### 8. Passenger Entrapment Safety Procedures

Passenger entrapments shall be regarded in a serious light and as a minimum the Contractor shall follow the following safety procedures:

- 8.1. On receiving the call-out, the Contractor shall immediately dispatch a competent person (technician level), to release the trapped passengers.
- 8.2. The Contractor's Maintenance Plan with regards to passenger entrapment safety procedures shall be applied. However, as a minimum, the procedures as set out under sub-section below shall be followed.
- 8.3. When arriving on site to attend to a passenger entrapment call-out, the Contractor's Technical staff shall follow the following procedures:
  - 8.3.1. Communicate with and pacify the trapped passenger/s.
  - 8.3.2. If the lift car is level with the floor; release the trapped Passenger/s by opening the car doors from the car top or landing and not from the motor room.
  - 8.3.3. If the lift car is off level and the passenger/s cannot be released as detailed under sub-section 8.3.2 the car and shaft shall be inspected prior to proceeding to the motor room to move the car manually and the trapped passengers shall be informed accordingly.
  - 8.3.4. To ensure the safe movement of the car to floor level, at least two competent persons will be required to move the car manually, one in the motor room and one on top of the car or alternatively if no access to the top of the car is available, one on the nearest accessible landing to the lift car.
  - 8.3.5. When the lift has been moved safely to a floor level the procedure as detailed under sub-section 8.3.2 shall be followed.
  - 8.3.6. On releasing the trapped passengers Contractor's staff shall endeavour take the names and contact telephone number of the trapped passengers and enquire if there were any injuries. This information shall be included in the report as detailed under **Section-6.1**. Should an injury be reported or if the passenger entrapment call-out meets the requirements of an incident as defined in the OHS Act, **Section-21.3** shall apply.
  - 8.3.7. The Contractor shall only place the lift back into operation once the fault has been isolated and rectified.
- 8.4. The Contractor's senior technical staff (Adjustor / Field Engineer level) shall be notified of each and every passenger entrapment call-out. Within **two (2) working days** on receiving the passenger entrapment call-out, a report action undertaken shall be emailed to the Client or their duly appointed Managing Agent or Representative.

#### 9. Maintenance Plan

- 9.1. The Contractor shall prepare a detailed Maintenance Plan for the equipment, which the Client shall review and acknowledge, and which shall form an integral part of the Maintenance Agreement.
- 9.2. The Contractor shall perform the maintenance in accordance with the Maintenance Plan. Acceptance of the Maintenance Plan by the Client or its duly appointed Agents shall not limit in any way the Contractor's responsibility to undertake, whatever tasks are required during the maintenance period to ensure achievement of the Maintenance Objectives and safe operation of the lifts.
- 9.3. The Maintenance Plan, which is an integral part of this Agreement, shall include, as a minimum, the month by month program for a THREE (3) year period detailing the work planned to be carried out on each item of equipment. It is basically a summary of all the maintenance actions required for the respective systems and equipment.
- 9.4. The maintenance work shall be monitored and reported against the Maintenance Plan, and the terms and conditions of this Agreement. The Maintenance Plan shall be reviewed and updated as necessary by agreement between the parties.
- 9.5. Where the Maintenance Plan is in conflict, by way of offering a lesser service, with this Agreement, this Agreement shall be deemed to supersede the Contractor's Maintenance Plan.
- 9.6. The maintenance plan shall clearly indicate the frequency of routine preventative maintenance activities. The schedule should indicate any daily, weekly, fortnightly, monthly and yearly maintenance actions. The Contractor is to also take into account any additional requirements as listed in the Specifications or Scope of Works of this specific tender when drafting this programme.
- 9.7. The schedule or programme is to be provided in the form of a bar chart (Gantt Chart) or an equivalent, mutually accepted time/activity plan. Whilst Microsoft Project is the preferred software, an equivalent licenced system can be presented to the Client for approval.
- 9.8. A brief but clear description of the maintenance requirements for the respective manufacturer/supplier's equipment is required. This is to include the part name, location of the part in the assembly or subassembly, the model number, the quantity of the particular part or component to be maintained, the type of maintenance, and notes on the maintenance procedure. A brief description shall accompany the maintenance schedule, indicating special tools to be used, maintenance and test equipment required for the test procedures. Any special tools necessary for maintenance shall be specified in terms of name, model, size, manufacturer, supplier (name, telephone number, fax number, contact person), coating (if any) and notes on the use of the equipment.
- 9.9. The safety procedures to be followed when passenger entrapment call outs are received. These procedures shall include from the time the callout is received to the time the lift is put back into operation.

#### 10. Equipment Modernization

Should the equipment be modernised, the Client reserves the right to appoint any contractor of its choice for the modernisation or upgrade works. Note that certain repair work, which requires the replacements of parts in lifts will be allowed for in terms of the contract, but these will be limited to items clearly classified as operational expenses.

### 11. Inspections

- 11.1. The Client or their duly appointed Agents shall retain the right to witness and/or verify the performance of any maintenance work by the Contractor at any time.
- 11.2. Contractor's Annual Inspections / Surveys:
  - 11.2.1. To enable the Contractor to effectively monitor the equipment's maintenance, detailed annual inspections of the equipment shall be undertaken by the Contractor's senior personnel (supervisor level) or the Contractor's Quality Assurance Inspectors.

- 11.2.2. The details of the annual inspections date of inspection and the condition of the equipment shall be recorded on a checklist signed and certified by the Contractor's Representative.
- 11.2.3. Should any defects or remedial work be required in terms of the Annual Inspection; the Contractor shall expeditiously undertake the corrective work. Should any of the items noted in the Annual inspection not be rectified within a **two (2) week** period, the Contractor shall forward the Client with a copy of a detailed works program.
- 11.2.4. The Client or it's duly appointed Agents shall have the right to request copies of the Annual inspection checklists.

#### 12. Independent Inspections

The Client shall have the right to authorise independent inspections of individual or entire equipment installations using suitably qualified personnel at any time and the results of such inspections shall be promptly communicated in writing to the Contractor. Should any defects or remedial work be required in term of this Agreement, the Contractor shall expeditiously undertake within a mutually agreed time period the corrective work. When the Contractor's work has been completed satisfactorily, the Client or its duly appointed Agent(s) shall be notified in writing. In the opinion of the Client, a further follow-up inspection by the Client or its Agent(s) may be conducted.

A Regulatory Inspection Certificate / Annexure B inspection of the lift equipment has to be performed as soon as the successful Contractor is appointed – *if applicable (new service provider)*. As per legislation, these inspections are to be carried out by an accredited authority / independent engineering body every 24 (twenty-four) months. The inspection body is to be approved by the Department of Labour. The cost of at least one (1) inspection must be included in the overall pricing submission.

#### 13. Event Day Responsibilities

- 13.1. The Client will provide sufficient information relative to scope of works and attendance requirements for respective events held at the Stadium.
- 13.2. The Contractor will provide a quotation based on the following criteria:
  - 13.2.1. The Contract or Tender number.
  - 13.2.2. The number of qualified technicians or suitable level of expertise required for the respective event/s.
  - 13.2.3. The number of shift hours as per the attendance time stated by the Client.
  - 13.2.4. The quote needs to be based on the Schedule of Rates; Labour Rates for items not covered in the Maintenance Agreement contracted upon, including an attached quotation of any third party or specialised service.
  - 13.2.5. If deemed necessary, the quote needs to be accompanied by a Mandatory Agreement 37.2 OHS Act (Occupational Health & Safety Act No 85 of 1993). The Client or it's duly appointed Agents shall sign an agreement in which all parties exercise their effective duties as employers to ensure that all Contractors comply to the 37.2 OHS Act (Occupational Health & Safety Act No 85 of 1993) and Regulations. They therefore indemnify and hold each other harmless against any claim against either party, unless in a case of wilful neglect by a person not complying with the Act.
  - 13.2.6. The formal quotation from the Contractor shall be returned to the Client within **two (2) working days** or sooner from the date of an official request from the Client, unless otherwise agreed upon by both parties.
  - 13.2.7. The formal invoice from the Contractor shall be returned to the Client within **two (2) working days** or sooner from the date of an official Purchase Order or event attendance, unless otherwise agreed upon by both parties.

- 13.3. The Contractor will endeavour to be punctual as per the shift requirements and report to the Client on arrival at the Stadium.
- 13.4. The Contractor shall follow security and access protocols relative to the event being held at the Stadium. The Contractor shall ensure that the equipment that he or her is responsible for, has been checked for safe operation. Any deviation will be reported upon.

#### 14. Revenue based offer

#### 14.1. **Rights**

Right to refer yourselves as a "preferred supplier to the CTS" in their designated field of expertise. Right to negotiate additional branding inventory including signage, LED and screen space

The Service Provider has the right to associate to CTS and the brand name of the stadium (DHL Stadium or any other name it may be called). Such association can only be linked directly to the service provided within this tender and the service provider may not create an association outside of the tender scope.

The service provider may elect to use the logo on uniforms and material supporting the delivery of the scope of this tender.

#### 14.2 Cape Town Stadium Logo

The logo may <u>not</u> be used without specific additional <u>written</u> approval from the delegated Representative of CTS, and any application of the logo must be strictly in accordance with the specifications provided by the Cape Town Stadium on a case-by-case basis. If it is used without such formal permission, the logo may be removed at the cost of the supplier.

#### 14.3 Marketing and Promotion Rights

As the preferred contract, the service provider will have access to the following:

- 14.3.1 Business Lounge Membership per year for the duration of the contract. Subject to all hospitality packages being purchased and the general terms and conditions of such Business Lounge Memberships
- 14.3.2 Non-exclusive right to associated to the stadium in relation to the designated field of expertise "Service provider to DHL Stadium"
- 14.3.3 Non-exclusive right to use DHL Stadium logo limited to association as relevant to this contract
- 14.3.4 Additional non-exclusive branding and advertising rights may be negotiated for a further fee

#### 15 Trade Names or Proprietary Products

All descriptions or clauses where trade names or proprietary products are specified herein, are deemed to include the phrase "or equivalent."

Wherever a trade name for any product has been described in the document, the tenderer's attention is drawn to the fact that any other product of equal quality may be used subject to the written approval of the employer being obtained prior to the closing date for submission of tenders.

### (7) SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

The following Special Conditions of Contract, referring to the National Treasury – Conditions of Contract (revised July 2010) (GCC), are applicable to this Contract and should be read in conjunction with the GCC

#### 1. Definitions

Delete Clause 1.15 and substitute with the following

1.15 The word 'Goods' is to be replaced everywhere it occurs in the GCC with the phrase 'Goods and / or Services' which means all of the equipment, machinery, materials, services, products, consumables, etc. that the supplier is required to deliver to the purchaser under the contract. This definition shall also be applicable, as the context requires, anywhere where the words "supplies" and "services" occurs in the GCC.

Delete Clause 1.19 and substitute with the following

1.19 The word 'Order' is to be replaced everywhere it occurs in the GCC with the words 'Purchase Order' which means the official purchase order authorised and released on the purchaser's SAP System.

Delete Clause 1.21 and substitute with the following:

1.21 'Purchaser' means the **Cape Town Stadium (RF) SOC Limited (CTS).** The address of the Purchaser is Fritz Sonnenberg Rd, Green Point, Cape Town, 8051

Add the following after Clause 1.25:

1.26 'Supplier' means any provider of goods and / or services with whom the contract is concluded

#### 3. General Obligations

Delete Clause 3.2 in its entirety and replace with the following clauses.

- 3.2 The parties will be liable to each other arising out of or in connection with any breach of the obligations detailed or implied in this contract, subject to clause 28.
- 3.3 All parties in a joint venture or consortium shall be jointly and severally liable to the Purchaser in terms of this contract and shall carry individually the minimum levels of insurance stated in the contract, if any.
- 3.4 The parties shall comply with all laws, regulations and bylaws of local or other authorities having jurisdiction regarding the delivery of the goods and give all notices and pay all charges required by such authorities.
- 3.5 The **Supplier** shall:
- 3.5.1 Arrange for the documents listed below to be provided to the Purchaser prior to the issuing of the order:
  - a) Proof of Insurance (Refer to Clause 11) or Insurance Broker's Warrantee
  - b) Letter of good standing from the Compensation Commissioner, or a licensed compensation insurer (Refer to Clause 11)
  - c) Initial delivery programme
  - d) Other requirements as detailed in the tender documents
- 3.5.2 Only when notified of the acceptance of the bid by the issuing of the order, the Supplier shall commence with and carry out the delivery of the goods in accordance with the contract, to the satisfaction, of the Purchaser
- 3.5.3 Provide all of the necessary materials, labour, plant and equipment required for the delivery of the goods including any temporary services that may be required
- 3.5.4 Insure his workmen and employees against death or injury arising out of the delivery of the goods.
- 3.5.5 Be continuously represented during the delivery of the goods by a competent representative duly authorised to execute instructions;

- 3.5.6 In the event of a loss resulting in a claim against the insurance policies stated in clause 11, pay the first amount (excess) as required by the insurance policy
- 3.5.7 Comply with all written instructions from the Purchaser subject to clause 18
- 3.5.8 Complete and deliver the goods within the period stated in clause 10, or any extensions thereof in terms of clause 21
- 3.5.9 Make well at his own expense all incomplete and defective goods during the warranty period
- 3.5.10 Pay to the Purchaser on demand any penalty for delay due by the Purchaser. The Supplier hereby consents to such amounts being deducted from any payment to the Supplier.
- 3.5.11 Comply with the provisions of the OHAS Act & all relevant regulations.
- 3.5.12 Comply with all laws relating to wages and conditions generally governing the employment of labour in the Cape Town area and any applicable Bargaining Council agreements.
- 3.5.13 Deliver the goods in accordance with the contract and with all reasonable care, diligence and skill in accordance with generally accepted professional techniques and standards.
- 3.6 The Purchaser shall:
- 3.6.1 Issue orders for the goods required under this Contract. No liability for payment will ensue for any work done if an official purchase order has not been issued to the Supplier.
- 3.6.2 Make payment to the **Supplier** for the goods as set out herein.
- 3.6.3 Take possession of the goods upon delivery by the Supplier.
- 3.6.4 Regularly inspect the goods to establish that it is being delivered in compliance with the contract.
- 3.6.5 Give any instructions and/or explanations and/or variations to the Supplier including any relevant advice to assist the Supplier to understand the contract documents.
- 3.6.6 Grant or refuse any extension of time requested by the Supplier to the period stated in clause 10.
- 3.6.7 Inspect the goods to determine if, in the opinion of the Purchaser, it has been delivered in compliance with the contract, alternatively in such a state that it can be properly used for the purpose for which it was intended.
- 3.6.8 Brief the Supplier and issue all documents, information, etc. in accordance with the contract.

#### 5. Use of contract documents and information; inspection, copyright, confidentiality, etc.

Add the following after clause 5.4:

5.5 Copyright of all documents prepared by the Supplier in accordance with the relevant provisions of the copyright Act (Act 98 of 1978) relating to contract shall be vested in the Purchaser. Where copyright is vested in the Supplier, the Purchaser shall be entitled to use the documents or copy them only for the purposes for which they are intended in regard to the contract and need not obtain the Supplier's permission to copy for such use. Where copyright is vested in the Purchaser, the Supplier shall not be liable in any way for the use of any of the information other than as originally intended for the contract and the Purchaser hereby indemnifies the Supplier against any claim which may be made against him by any party arising from the use of such documentation for other purposes.

The ownership of data and factual information collected by the Supplier and paid for by the Purchaser shall, after payment, vest with the Purchaser

#### 5.6 Publicity and publication

The Supplier shall not release public or media statements or publish material related to the services or contract within two (2) years of completion of the services without the written approval of the Purchaser, which approval shall not be unreasonably withheld.

- 5.7 Confidentiality
  - Both parties shall keep all information obtained by them in the context of the Contract confidential and shall not divulge it without the written approval of the other party.
- 5.8 Intellectual Property
- 5.8.1 The Seller acknowledges that it shall not acquire any right or interest in or to the Intellectual Property of the Purchaser
- 5.8.2 The Seller hereby assigns to the Purchaser any Intellectual Property created or developed for or during this Contract, unless agreed otherwise by the Parties in writing.

#### 7. Performance Security

Delete clause 7.1 to 7.4 and replace with the following:

'Not Applicable. Bidders must disregard **Form of Guarantee / Performance Security** and are not required to complete same

#### 8. Inspections, tests and analyses

Delete Clause 8.2 and substitute with the following:

8.2 If it is a bid condition that supplies to be produced or services to be rendered should at any stage during production or execution or on completion be subject to inspection, the premises of the bidder or contractor shall be open, at all reasonable hours, for inspection by a representative of the Purchaser or an organisation acting on behalf of the Purchaser.

#### 10. Delivery and documents

Delete clauses 10.1 and 10.2 and replace with the following:

- 10.1 Delivery of the goods shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the terms specified in the contract. The time for delivery of the goods shall be the date as stated on the order.
- 10.2 The Purchaser shall determine, in its sole discretion, whether the goods have been delivered in compliance with the contract, alternatively in such a state that it can be properly used for the purpose for which it was intended. When the Purchaser determines that the goods have been satisfactorily delivered, the Purchaser must issue an appropriate certification, or written approval, to that effect. Invoicing may only occur, and must be dated, on or after the date of acceptance of the goods.

#### 11. Insurance

Add the following after clause 11.1:

- 11.2 Without limiting the obligations of the Supplier in terms of this contract, the Supplier shall effect and maintain the following additional insurances:
  - a) Public liability insurances, in the name of the Supplier, covering the Supplier and the Purchaser against liability for the death of or injury to any person, or loss of or damage to any property, arising out of or in the course of this Contract, in an amount not less than R20 million for any single claim;
  - b) Motor Vehicle Liability Insurance, in respect of all vehicles owned and / or leased by the Supplier, comprising (as a minimum) "Balance of Third Party" Risks including Passenger Liability Indemnity;
  - c) Registration / insurance in terms of the Compensation for Occupational Injuries and Disease Act, Act 130 of 1993. This can either take the form of a certified copy of a valid Letter of Good Standing issued by the Compensation Commissioner, or proof of insurance with a licenced compensation insurer, from either the bidder's broker or the insurance company itself (see **Proof of Insurance / Insurance Broker's Warranty** section in document for a pro forma version).
  - d) Professional indemnity insurance providing cover in an amount of not less than R5 million in respect of each and every claim during the contract period
    - In the event of under insurance or the insurer's repudiation of any claim for whatever reason, the CTS will retain its right of recourse against the Supplier.
- 11.3 The Supplier shall be obliged to furnish the CTS with proof of such insurance as the CTS may require from time

to time for the duration of this Contract. Evidence that the insurances have been effected in terms of this clause, shall be either in the form of an insurance broker's warranty worded precisely as per the pro forma version contained in the **Proof of Insurance / Insurance Broker's Warranty** section of the document or copies of the insurance policies.

#### 15. Warranty

Add to Clause 15.2:

15.2 This warranty for this contract shall remain valid for six (6) months after the goods have been delivered.

#### 16. Payment

Delete Clause 16.1 in its entirety and replace with the following:

16.1 A monthly payment cycle will be the norm. All invoices which are dated on or before the 20th of a particular month will typically be paid between the 23rd and 26th of the following month. The Supplier may submit a fully motivated application regarding more frequent payment to the Purchaser for consideration. Requests for more frequent payments will be considered at the sole discretion of the Purchaser and is not a right in terms of this contract.

Delete Clause 16.2 in its entirety and replace with the following:

- 16.2 The Supplier shall furnish the Purchaser's Accounts Payable Department with an original tax invoice, clearly showing the amount due in respect of each and every claim for payment.
- 16.3 The first payments in terms of the Right's fee will be made within 90 days from signing the contract with CTS. The preferred rights fee for the remaining years will be payable upon the anniversary date and are subject to Schedule 8: Contract Price Adjustment and/or Rate of Exchange Variation
- 16.4 All payments will be made within 30 days from receiving an invoice from the CTS.
- 16.5 The Purchaser shall be entitled to set-off any amounts due to the Supplier against amounts due to it or held by the Purchaser.

Add the following after clause 16.4

16.6 Notwithstanding any amount stated on the order, the Supplier shall only be entitled to payment for goods actually delivered in terms of the Contract or any variations in accordance with clause 18. Any contingency sum included shall be for the sole use, and at the discretion, of the Purchaser.

The CTS is not liable for payment of any invoice that pre-dates the date of delivery of the goods.

#### 17. Prices

Add the following after clause 17.1

- 17.2 The prices for the goods delivered and services performed shall be subject to contract price adjustment as per Schedule 8: Contract Price Adjustment and/or Rate of Exchange Variation
- 17.3 Bidders are not permitted to amend, vary, alter or delete this schedule or any part thereof unless otherwise stated in this schedule, failing which the tender offer shall be declared non-responsive.
- 17.3 Bidders are only permitted to offer firm prices as provided for in the Price Schedule, and if the bidder offers firm prices in contravention of this clause the tender offer shall be declared non-responsive.
- 17.4 The Purchaser reserves the right to withhold payment of any claim for contract price adjustment while only provisional figures are available and until the final (revised) figures are issued by the relevant authority.
- 17.5 When submitting a claim for contract price adjustment a Supplier shall indicate the actual amount claimed for each item. A mere notification of a claim for contract price adjustment without stating the new price claimed for each item shall, for the purpose of this clause, not be regarded as a valid claim.

- 17.6 The Purchaser reserves the right to request the Supplier to submit auditor's certificates or such other documentary proof as it may require in order to verify a claim for contract price adjustment. Should the Supplier fail to submit such auditor's certificates or other documentary proof to the CTS within a period of 30 (thirty) days from the date of the request, it shall be presumed that the Supplier has abandoned its claim.
- 17.7 In the **first year** of the period contract, the Contract Price/s **shall be fixed** and not be subject to any contract price adjustment.

#### 18. Contract Amendments

Delete the heading of clause 18 and replace with the following:

#### 18. Contract Amendments and Variations

Add the following to clause 18.1:

Variations means changes to the goods or any extension of the duration of the contract that the Purchaser issues to the Supplier as instructions in writing, subject to prior approval by the Purchaser's delegated authority as reflected on an authorised amended order. Should the Supplier deliver any goods not described in a written instruction from the Purchaser, such work will not become due and payable until amended order has been issued by the Purchaser.

#### 21. Delays in the Supplier's performance

Delete Clause 21.2 in its entirety and replace with the following:

21.2 If at any time during the performance of the contract the Supplier or its sub-contractors should encounter conditions beyond their reasonable control which impede the timely delivery of the goods, the Supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing, within 7 Days of first having become aware of these conditions, of the facts of the delay, its cause(s) and its probable duration. As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier's notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation, and may at his discretion extend the time for delivery.

Where additional time is granted, the Purchaser shall also determine whether or not the Supplier is entitled to payment for additional costs in respect thereof. The principle to be applied in this regard is that where the Purchaser or any of its agents are responsible for the delay, reasonable costs shall be paid. In respect of delays that were beyond the reasonable control of both the Supplier and the Purchaser, additional time only (no costs) will be granted.

The Purchaser shall notify the Supplier in writing of his decision(s) in the above regard.

21.3 No provision in a contract shall be deemed to prohibit the obtaining of goods from a national department, provincial department, or a local authority.

#### 22. Penalties

Delete clause 22.1 and replace with the following:

22.1 Subject to GCC Clause 25, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, the Purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as a penalty, a sum as stated herein for each breach or day of the delay until actual delivery or remedy of the performance.

#### 22.2 The penalty for this contract shall be:

- 22.2.1 Reports: Reports to be submitted within 5 working days as from the last day of the month. The CTS reserves the right to penalize the tenderer R250 penalty per day for the late submission of reports.
- 22.2.2 Events: The CTS reserves the right to penalize the tenderer with R50 per person for every short staff member as per quotation.
- 22.2.3 Quotations: Tenderer to submit quotations within 48 hours of request. The CTS reserves the right to penalize the Tenderer with R250 per day for every 24 hours of late submission.

- 22.2.4 Invoices: Invoices to be submitted within 48 hours of works completed. The CTS reserves the right to penalise the Tenderer with R250 per day for every 24 hours of late submission
- 22.2.5 If a call-back response time exceeds stipulates timeframes as per the tender specifications, the CTS reserves the right to penalise the tenderer R100 per hour until the lift is reinstated (reference made to item 4.5 of the tender specifications).

#### 23. Termination for default

Delete the heading of clause 23 and replace with the following:

#### 23. Termination

Add the following to the end of clause 23.1:

if the Supplier fails to remedy the breach in terms of such notice

Add the following after clause 23.7:

- 23.8 In addition to the grounds for termination due to default by the Supplier, the contract may also be terminated:
- 23.8.1 Upon the death of the Supplier who was a Sole Proprietor, or a sole member of a Corporate entity, in which case the contract will terminate forthwith.
- 23.8.2 The parties by mutual agreement may terminate the contract.
- 23.8.3 If an Order has been issued incorrectly, or to the incorrect recipient, the resulting contract may be terminated by the Purchaser by written notice
- 23.9 If the contract is terminated in terms of clause 23.8, all obligations that were due and enforceable prior to the date of the termination must be performed by the relevant party in terms of the Contract.

#### 27. Settlement of Disputes

Amend clause 27.1 as follows:

27.1 If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever, with the exception of termination in terms of clause 23.1(c), arises between the Purchaser and the Supplier in connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve such dispute or difference amicably, by mutual consultation.

Delete Clause 27.2 in its entirety and replace with the following:

27.2 Resolution of Disputes, Objections, Complaints and Queries

The Chief Executive Officer must appoint an independent and impartial person, not directly involved in the supply chain management process –

- 27.2.1. To assist in the resolution of disputes between the Cape Town Stadium and other persons regarding:
- 27.2.1.1 Any decisions or actions taken in the implementation of the supply chain management system; or
- 27.2.1.2 Any matter arising from a contract awarded in the course of the supply chain management system; or
- 27.2.2 To deal with objections, complaints or queries regarding any such decisions or actions or any matters arising from such a contract.
- 27.3 The Chief Executive Officer, or another official designated by the Chief Executive Officer is responsible for assisting the appointed person to perform his or her functions effectively.
- 27.4 The person appointed must –
- 27.4.1 Strive to resolve promptly all disputes, objections, complaints or queries received; and
- 27.4.2 Submit monthly reports to the Chief Executive Officer on all disputes, objections, complaints or queries received, attended to or resolved.

- 27.5 A dispute, objection, complaint or query may be referred to the relevant provincial treasury if -
- 27.5.1 The dispute, objection, complaint or query is not resolved within 60 days; or
- 27.5.2 No response is forthcoming within 60 days.
- 27.6 If the provincial treasury does not or cannot resolve the matter, the dispute, objection, complaint or query may be referred to the National Treasury for resolution.
- 27.7 This paragraph must not be read as affecting a person's right to approach a court at any time.

#### 28. Limitation of Liability

Delete clause 28.1 (b) and replace with the following:

(b) other than liability in clause 28.2, the aggregate liability of the Supplier to the Purchaser, whether under the contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the sums insured in terms of clause 11 in respect of insurable events, or where no such amounts are stated, to an amount equal to twice the contract price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.

Add the following after clause 28.1:

- 28.2 Without detracting from, and in addition to, any of the other indemnities in this contract, the Supplier shall be solely liable for and hereby indemnifies and holds harmless the Purchaser against all claims, charges, damages, costs, actions, liability, demands and/or proceedings and expenses in connection with:
  - a) personal injury or loss of life to any individual;
  - b) loss of or damage to property;

arising from, out of, or in connection with the performance by the Supplier in terms of this Contract, save to the extent caused by the gross negligence or wilful misconduct of the Purchaser.

- 28.3 The Supplier and/or its employees, agents, concessionaires, suppliers, sub-contractors or customers shall not have any claim of any nature against the Purchaser for any loss, damage, injury or death which any of them may directly or indirectly suffer, whether or not such loss, damages, injury or death is caused through negligence of the Purchaser or its agents or employees.
- 28.4 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in this Contract, under no circumstances whatsoever, including as a result of its negligent (including grossly negligent) acts or omissions or those of its servants, agents or contractors or other persons for whom in law it may be liable, shall any party or its servants (in whose favour this constitutes a *stipulatio alteri*) be liable for any indirect, extrinsic, special, penal, punitive, exemplary or consequential loss or damage of any kind whatsoever, whether or not the loss was actually foreseen or reasonably foreseeable), sustained by the other party, its directors and/or servants, including but not limited to any loss of profits, loss of operation time, corruption or loss of information and/or loss of contracts.
- 28.5 Each party agrees to waive all claims against the other insofar as the aggregate of compensation which might otherwise be payable exceeds the aforesaid maximum amounts payable.

#### 31. Notices

Delete clauses 31.1 and 31.2 and replace with the following:

- Any notice, request, consent, approvals or other communications made between the Parties pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing and forwarded to the addresses specified in the contract and may be given as set out hereunder and shall be deemed to have been received when:
  - a) hand delivered on the working day of delivery
  - b) sent by registered mail five (5) working days after mailing
  - c) sent by email or telefax one (1) working day after transmission
  - d) sent by email on the first working day after delivery.

#### 32. Taxes and Duties

Delete the final sentence of 32.3 and replace with the following:

In this regard, it is the responsibility of the Supplier to submit documentary evidence in the form of a valid Tax Clearance Certificate issued by SARS to the Purchaser at its address.

Add the following after clause 32.3:

32.4 The VAT registration number of the CTS Stadium is 4500193497.

#### ADDITIONAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

Add the following Clause after Clause 34:

#### 35. Reporting Obligations.

35.1 The Supplier shall complete, sign and submit with each delivery note, all the documents as required in the Specifications. Any failure in this regard may result in a delay in the processing of any payments.

### (8) SUPPORTING SCHEDULES

### Schedule 1: Certificate of Authority for Partnerships/ Joint Ventures/ Consortiums

This schedule is to be completed if the tender is submitted by a partnership/joint venture/ consortium.

We, t	he undersigned, are submitting this tender offer as a partnership/ joint venture/ consortium and hereby		
autho	rize Mr/Ms, of the authorised entity		
	, acting in the		
	sity of Lead Partner, to sign all documents in connection with the tender offer and any contract resulting t on the partnership/joint venture/ consortium's behalf.		
By sig	gning this schedule the partners to the partnership/joint venture/ consortium:		
2.1	warrant that the tender submitted is in accordance with the main business and objectives of the partnership/joint venture/ consortium;		
2.2	agree that the CTS shall make all payments in terms of this Contract into the following bank account of the Lead Partner:		
	Account Holder:		
	Financial Institution:		
	Branch Code:		
	Account No.:		
2.3	agree that in the event that there is a change in the partnership/ joint venture/ consortium and/or should		

- agree that in the event that there is a change in the partnership/ joint venture/ consortium and/or should a dispute arise between the partnership/joint venture/ consortium partners, that the CTS shall continue to make any/all payments due and payable in terms of the Contract into the aforesaid bank account until such time as the CTS is presented with a Court Order or an original agreement (signed by each and every partner of the partnership/joint venture/ consortium) notifying the CTS of the details of the new bank account into which it is required to make payment.
- agree that they shall be jointly and severally liable to the CTS for the due and proper fulfilment by the successful bidder/supplier of its obligations in terms of the Contract as well as any damages suffered by the CTS as a result of breach by the successful bidder/supplier. The partnership/joint venture/consortium partners hereby renounce the benefits of excussion and division.

SIGNED BY THE PARTNERS OF THE PARTNERSHIP/ JOINT VENTURE/ CONSORTIUM			
NAME OF FIRM	ADDRESS	DULY AUTHORISED SIGNATORY	
Lead partner		Signature  Name  Designation	
		Signature  Name  Designation	
		Signature  Name  Designation	

Note: A copy of the Joint Venture Agreement shall be appended to List of other documents attached by bidder schedule.

### Schedule 2: Declaration for Procurement above R10 million – Not Applicable

If the value of the transaction is expected to exceed R10 million (VAT included) the bidder shall complete the following questionnaire, attach the necessary documents and sign this schedule:

for the past three y since the date of e	annual financial statements: years, or establishment of the bidder (if	(tick appropriate	box)
for the past three y since the date of e	years, or establishment of the bidder (if		
attaching such audit		established durin	g the past three years)
	ed financial statements to Lis	t of other docun	nents attached by bidder so
	ng undisputed commitments for ect of which payment is overd		
Yes	□ No	(tick appropriate	box)
ES, provide particula	ars:		
ES insert particular		nanta lana at a m	
cerning the execution	s in the table below including on of such contract. Alternative	ely attach the par	
cerning the execution		ely attach the par	
cerning the execution ached by bidder sol	on of such contract. Alternative hedule in the same format as	ely attach the par the table below: Contract	ticulars to List of other doc  Non-compliance/dispute
cerning the execution ached by bidder sol	on of such contract. Alternative hedule in the same format as	ely attach the par the table below: Contract	ticulars to List of other doc  Non-compliance/dispute
cerning the execution ached by bidder sol	on of such contract. Alternative hedule in the same format as	ely attach the par the table below: Contract	ticulars to List of other doc  Non-compliance/dispute
	Yes O, this serves to cell municipality for mon 30 (thirty) days. ES, provide particula	Yes	Yes   No (tick appropriate O, this serves to certify that the bidder has no undisputed commitment municipality for more than three (3) (three) months in respect of a 30 (thirty) days.  ES, provide particulars:  contract been awarded to you by an organ of state during the passes Yes  No (tick appropriate

4.1 If YES, furnish particulars below	
acknowledges that failure to properly and truthfully co	ut in this schedule and/or attached hereto is true and correct, and complete this schedule may result in steps being taken against the vent that the bidder is successful) the cancellation of the contract, er of any other remedies available to it.
Signature Print name: On behalf of the bidder (duly authorised)	Date

#### **Schedule 3: Preference Schedule**

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, BIDDERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES APPLICABLE IN RESPECT OF THE TENDER AND CTS PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT POLICY

#### 1. GENERAL CONDITIONS

- 1.1 The following preference point systems are applicable to invitations to tender:
  - the 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes including VAT); and
  - the 90/10 system for requirements with a Rand value above R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes including VAT).
  - a) The applicable preference point system for this tender is the 80/20 preference point system.
  - b) The 80/20 preference point system will be applicable in this tender. The lowest/ highest acceptable tender will be used to determine the accurate system once tenders are received.
- 1.2 Points for this tender (even in the case of a tender for income-generating contracts) shall be awarded for:
  - a) Price; and
  - b) Specific Goals.
- 1.3 The maximum points for this tender are allocated as follows:

	POINTS
PRICE	100
SPECIFIC GOALS	
Points for Race	10
Points for Gender	10
Total points for PRICE and SPECIFIC GOALS	100

- 1.4 Failure on the part of a bidder to submit proof or documentation required in terms of this tender to claim points for specific goals with the tender, will be interpreted to mean that preference points for specific goals are not claimed.
- 1.5 The organ of state reserves the right to require of a bidder, either before a tender is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate/clarify any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the organ of state.

#### 2. DEFINITIONS.

- a) "Acceptable tender" means a tender that complies with all specifications and conditions of tender.
- b) "Black people / persons" has the meaning assigned to it in section 1 of the B-BBEE Act.
- c) "Contract" means the agreement that results from the acceptance of a bid by an organ of state.
- d) "Consortium or joint venture" means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skills and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.
- e) "Disability or disabled" means in respect of a person, a permanent impairment of a physical, intellectual, or sensory function, which results in restricted, or lack of, ability to perform an activity in the manner, or within the range, considered normal for a human being.
- f) "tender" means a written offer in the form determined by CTS in response to an invitation to provide goods or services through price quotations, competitive tendering process or any other method envisaged in legislation:

- g) "price" means an amount of money tendered for goods or services, and includes all applicable taxes less all unconditional discounts;
- h) "rand value" means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes;
- i) "SMME" means small, medium and micro enterprises namely an eligible Exempted Micro Enterprise (EME) and Qualifying Small Enterprise (QSE) as defined within the Broad Based Black Economic Empowerment Act and applicable Sector Codes.
- j) "tender for income-generating contracts" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation for the origination of income-generating contracts through any method envisaged in legislation that will result in a legal agreement between the organ of state and a third party that produces revenue for the organ of state, and includes, but is not limited to, leasing and disposal of assets and concession contracts, excluding direct sales and disposal of assets through public auctions; and
- k) "the Act" means the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000 (Act No. 5 of 2000).

#### 3. FORMULAE FOR PROCUREMENT OF GOODS AND SERVICES

#### 3.1. POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

#### 3.1.1 THE 80/20 PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEMS

A maximum of 80 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20

$$Ps = 80 \left(1 - \frac{Pt - Pmin}{Pmin}\right)$$

Where:

Ps = Points scored for price of tender under consideration

Pt = Price of tender under consideration

Pmin = Price of lowest acceptable tender

# 3.2. FORMULAE FOR DISPOSAL OR LEASING OF STATE ASSETS AND INCOME GENERATING PROCUREMENT

#### i) POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

A maximum of 80 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20

$$Ps = 80 \left( 1 + \frac{Pt - P max}{P max} \right)$$

Where:

Ps = Points scored for price of tender under consideration

Pt = Price of tender under consideration

Pmax = Price of highest acceptable tender

#### 4. POINTS AWARDED FOR SPECIFIC GOALS

4.1. In terms of Regulation 4(2); 5(2); 6(2) and 7(2) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, preference points must be awarded for specific goals stated in the tender. For the purposes of this tender the bidder will be

allocated points based on the goals stated in paragraph 1.4 and claimed in **Paragraph 5** below. All claims made must be supported by proof/ documentation stated in the conditions of this tender.

- 4.2. In cases where organs of state intend to use Regulation 3(2) of the Regulations, which states that, if it is unclear whether the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system applies, an organ of state must, in the tender documents, stipulate in the case of—
  - a) an invitation for tender for income-generating contracts, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the highest acceptable tender will be used to determine the applicable preference point system; or
  - b) any other invitation for tender, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the lowest acceptable tender will be used to determine the applicable preference point system,

then the organ of state must indicate the points allocated for specific goals for both the 90/10 and 80/20 preference point system.

#### 5. SPECIFIC GOALS FOR THE TENDER AND POINTS CLAIMED

Table 1: Specific goals for the tender and points claimed are indicated per the table below. Points to be calculated/claimed from information furnished.

The specific goals allocated points in terms of this tender	Number of points allocated (To be completed by the organ of state)	Percentage Ownership	Points Claimed
Race	10	%	
Gender	10	%	

<sup>\*</sup>If points are claimed for disabled persons, indicate nature of impairment.

- 5.1. For purposes of this tender, persons, or categories of persons, historically disadvantaged by unfair discrimination on the basis of race are black persons.
- 5.2. For purposes of this tender, persons, or categories of persons, historically disadvantaged by unfair discrimination on the basis of gender are women.
- 5.3. For purposes of this this tender, or categories of persons, historically disadvantaged by unfair discrimination on the basis of disability are disabled persons.
- 5.4. In order to confirm/verify the specific goals claimed by a bidder in a specific tender, the following is the only documentation which will deemed as acceptable and which must be submitted with the tender:
  - (i) Race
  - a. Proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor, clearly indicating the percentage black ownership; and/or
  - b. Company Registration Certification, as issued by the Companies and Intellectual Property Commission, along with:
  - i. a letter or certificate from an independent auditor certifying the percentage ownership/shareholding and race of the owners/shareholders/members, and
  - ii. all Identification Documentation of the owners/shareholders/members; and/or
  - c. In respect of a Sole Proprietor, Partnership or Trust, a sworn affidavit by the respective owners clearly indicating the race of the owners/partners/benefiaries of the organization and their respective percentage ownership.
  - (ii) Gender
  - a. Proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor, clearly indicating the percentage woman ownership; and/or
  - b. Company Registration Certification, as issued by the Companies and Intellectual Property Commission, along with:
  - i. a letter or certificate from an independent auditor certifying the percentage ownership/shareholding

and gender of all owners/shareholders/members, and

- ii. all Identification Documentation of the owners/shareholders/members; and/or
- c. In respect of a Sole Proprietor, Partnership or Trust, a sworn affidavit by the respective owners clearly indicating the gender of the owners/partners/benefiaries of the organization and their respective percentage ownership.
- (iii) Disability
- a. A letter or certificate from an independent auditor confirming the percentage shareholding of all owners, along with the Identification Documentation of the owners who are certified as disabled; or
- b. In respect of a Sole Proprietor, Partnership or Trust, a sworn affidavit indicating the owners/partners/benefiaries of the organization who are disabled and their respective percentage ownership; and
- c. Proof of disability, being an affidavit/certificate issued by a registered medical practitioner confirming that the respective owners referred to above are disabled.
- (iv) SMME
- a. Proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor, specifically in line with the respective Sector Codes which the company operates in, clearly indicating the business/entity's status as an EME or QSE in line with the applicable Sector Codes; and
- b. A copy of the company's latest approved annual financial statements confirming the annual revenue.
- (v) Skills Development
- a. Proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor, specifically in line with the respective Sector Codes which the company operates in.
- (vi) Socio-Economic Development Contributions
- a. Proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor, specifically in line with the respective Sector Codes which the company operates in.
- (vii) Environmental Sustainability
  - a. Proof of an adopted environmental and social sustainability policy within the organization; and/or
  - b. Relevant environmental sustainability certification/accreditation, such as ISO 14001.

# 6. PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM CALCULATION FOR RACE, GENDER AND/OR DISABILITY (WHERE APPLICABLE)

- 6.1. Preference points for race, gender and disability are calculated on their percentage shareholding/ownership in a business.
- 6.2. The following formula is prescribed to identify the percentage of points to be claimed, based on the percentage ownership based on race, gender and/or disability:

$$NEP = NOP \times \frac{EP}{100}$$

Where

NEP = Points awarded for equity ownership based on race/gender/disability

NOP = The maximum number of points awarded in that specific category

EP = The percentage of equity ownership by black persons, women or persons with disabilities within the enterprise or business

# 6.3. List all Shareholders/Owners by Name, Position, Identity Number, Citizenship, race/gender/disability status and ownership, as relevant. Information to be used to calculate the points claimed in paragraph 5.

					* Status		
Name	Date/Position occupied in Enterprise	ID Number	Date RSA Citizenship obtained	Black Persons	Women	Disabled	% business / enterprise owned
Total percentage based on Race – Black Persons							
Total percentage based on Gender - Women							
Total percentage based on Disability							
#U. U. A.							

<sup>\*</sup>Indicate YES or NO

#### 7. ADJUDICATION USING A POINT SYSTEM

- 7.1. Subject to section 2(1)(f) of the Act, the contract must be awarded to the bidder scoring the highest points.
- 7.2. Preference points shall be calculated after prices have been brought to a comparative basis.
- 7.3. Points scored will be rounded off to 2 decimal places.
- 7.4. If two or more bidders score an equal total number of points, the contract must be awarded to the bidder that scored the highest points for specific goals.
- 7.5. If functionality is part of the evaluation process and two or more bidders score equal total points and equal specific goal points the contract must be awarded to the bidder that scored the highest points for functionality.
- 7.6. If two or more bidders score equal total points in all respects, the award must be decided by the drawing of lots.

#### 8. CONDITIONS ASSOCIATED WITH THE GRANTING OF PREFERENCES

- 8.1. The CTS will verify the preference point's claim of the bidder as at the closing date for submission of tender offers, to determine the number of preference points to be awarded to the bidder.
- 8.2. A bidder that is granted a preference undertakes to:
  - i) accept that the number of preference points allocated will be based on the B-BBEE status level of contributor/affidavit/certification of the bidder as at the closing date for submission of tender offers;
  - ii) accept the sanctions set out in 8.3 below should the bidder have submitted any false information regarding its preference claims, or any other matter required in terms of this tender that will affect, or has affected the tender evaluation;
  - iii) accept that, in the case of a Consortium/ Joint Venture, any changes to the participation of the various partners in a Consortium/ Joint Venture which impacts the preference points claimed or awarded may

only be done upon the prior approval of the CTS;

- iv) accept that any subcontracting arrangements after the award of the tender may only be entered into upon the prior written approval of the CTS; and
- v) immediately inform the CTS Stadium of any change that may affect the bidder's Specific Goals upon which preference points will be or have been allocated.
- 8.3. The sanctions for breaching the conditions associated with the granting of preferences are:
  - i) disqualify the bidder from the tender process;
  - ii) recover costs, losses or damages the CTS has incurred or suffered as a result of the bidder's or contractor's conduct;
  - cancel the contract in whole or in part and claim any damages which the CTS has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
  - iv) restrict the bidder, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, from obtaining business from the CTS for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the audi alteram partem (hear the other side) rule has been applied and inform the National Treasury accordingly;
  - v) forward the matter for criminal prosecution; and/or
  - vi) financial penalties payable to the CTS Stadium.

9. DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO COMPANY/F		DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO C	:OMPANY/FIRI
---	--	------------------------------	--------------

9.1.	Name	of company/firm:			
9.2.	Comp	Company registration number:			
9.3.	TYPE	OF COMPANY/ FIRM			
		Partnership/Joint Venture / Consortium			
		One-person business/sole propriety			
		Close corporation			
		Public Company			
		Personal Liability Company			
		Private Company [i.e. (Pty) Ltd]			
	Non-Profit Company				
		State Owned Company			
		Trust			
	[Tic	CK APPLICABLE BOX]			
9.4.	Descr 	ibe principle business activity and the applicable B-BBEE Sector Code in which the business operates:			
		Generic			
		Financial			
		Agri-BEE			
		Construction			
		Property			

		Forest		
		Information and Communication Technology		
		Marketing, Advertising and Communication		
		Tourism		
		Defence		
	□ Mining			
	[Tick	[TICK APPLICABLE BOX]		
9.5.	Compa	Company Classification		
		Manufacturer		
		Supplier		
	□ Professional service provider			
		Other service providers, e.g. transporter, etc.		
[TICK APPLICABLE BOX]				

- 9.6. I, the undersigned, who is duly authorised to do so on behalf of the company/firm, certify that the points claimed, based on the specific goals as advised in the tender, qualifies the company/ firm for the preference(s) shown and I acknowledge that:
  - i) The information furnished is true and correct;
  - ii) The preference points claimed are in accordance with the General Conditions as indicated in paragraph 1 of this form;
  - iii) In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as shown in paragraphs 1.4, 4 and 5, the contractor may be required to furnish documentary proof to the satisfaction of the organ of state that the claims are correct;
  - iv) If the specific goals have been claimed or obtained on a fraudulent basis or any of the conditions of contract have not been fulfilled, the organ of state may, in addition to any other remedy it may have
    - (a) disqualify the person from the tendering process;
    - (b) recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;
    - (c) cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
    - (d) recommend that the bidder or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the *audi alteram partem* (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
    - (e) forward the matter for criminal prosecution, if deemed necessary.

#### WITNESSES:

1			
2			
		SIGNATURE (S) OF BIDDER (S)	
ADDRESS:		NAME OF SIGNATORY:	
		DESIGNATION:	
		DATE:	
		ore me on the date and at the place set out below, in accordar ath or an affirmation in GN R1258 of 21 July 1972, as amende	
Commissioner	of Oath Signature		
Full Name:			
Capacity:		COMMISSIONER STAMP	
Date:			

TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23

### Schedule 4: Declaration of Interest - State Employees (MBD 4)

1. No bid will be accepted from persons in the service of the state<sup>1</sup>.

3.

2. Any person, having a kinship with persons in the service of the state, including a blood relationship, may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid. In view of possible allegations of favouritism, should the resulting bid, or part thereof, be awarded to persons connected with or related to persons in service of the state, it is required that the bidder or their authorised representative declare their position in relation to the evaluating/adjudicating authority.

In orde	er to give effect to the above, the following question	onnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.
3.1	Full Name of bidder or his or her representative	<u>:</u>
3.2	Identity Number:	
3.3	Position occupied in the Company (director, tru	stee, shareholder²)
3.4	Company or Close Corporation Registration Nu	mber:
3.5	Tax Reference Number	
3.6	VAT Registration Number:	
3.7	The names of all directors / trustees / sharehold employee numbers must be indicated in paragr	ers members, their individual identity numbers and state aph 4 below.
3.8	Are you presently in the service of the state?	
	□ Yes □	No (tick appropriate box)
	3.8.1 If yes, furnish particulars	
3.9 I	Have you been in the service of the state for the	
	□ Yes [	No (tick appropriate box)
	3.9.1 If yes, furnish particulars	
3.10	Do you have any relationship (family, friend, of may be involved with the evaluation and or adjusted	other) with persons in the service of the state and who adication of this bid?
	·	No (tick appropriate box)
	3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars	
3.11		d, other) between any other bidder and any persons ir th the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid?
	□ Yes	No (tick appropriate box)
	3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars	
3.12	Are any of the company's directors, trustees, service of the state?	managers, principle shareholders or stakeholders in
	□ Yes [	No (tick appropriate box)
	3.12.1 If yes, furnish particulars	
3.13	Are any spouse, child or parent of the company or stakeholders in service of the state?	's directors, trustees, managers, principle shareholders
	□ Yes [	No (tick appropriate box)
	3.13.1 If yes, furnish particulars	

3.14 Do you or any of the directors, trustees, managers, principle shareholders, or stakehold company have any interest in any other related companies or business whether or not they for this contract?				
		□ Yes	☐ No (tick appropria	ate box)
		3.14.1 If yes, furnish particular	·s	
4.	Full de	etails of directors / trustees / men	nbers / shareholders	
		Full Name	Identity Number	State Employee Number
ackno bidde	wledges r, the ten	that failure to properly and truth der being disqualified, and/or (ir	n set out in this schedule and/or attach fully complete this schedule may resul the event that the bidder is successful employer of any other remedies available.	t in steps being taken against the II) the cancellation of the contract,
Signa Print r On be	name:	ne bidder (duly authorised)	Date	
	Regulation a member (i) (ii) (iii)	ons: "in the service of the state" mean r of – any municipal council; any provincial legislature; or the national Assembly or the nat		
(c) (d)	an official an emplo meaning an execut	of the Public Finance Management Ac	ity; partment, national or provincial public entity et, 1999 (Act No.1 of 1999); ity of any national or provincial public entity;	

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Shareholder" means a person who owns shares in the company and is actively involved in the management of the company or business and exercises control over the company.

## **Schedule 5: Conflict of Interest Declaration**

1.	The b	idder shall declare whether it ☐ Yes	has any conflict of interest in the transaction for which the tender is submitted
	1.1	If yes, the bidder is require	ed to set out the particulars in the table below:
2.	The b		t has directly or through a representative or intermediary promised, offered
	2.1	any inducement or reward	to the CTS for or in connection with the award of this contract; or
	2.2		or hospitality to any official or any other role player involved in the ply chain management policy. (Please mark with X)
		□ Yes	□ No (tick appropriate box)
	If yes	, the bidder is required to set	out the particulars in the table below:
ackno bidde	owledges r, the te	s that failure to properly and the hole of	ation set out in this schedule and/or attached hereto is true and correct, and truthfully complete this schedule may result in steps being taken against the or (in the event that the bidder is successful) the cancellation of the contract the employer of any other remedies available to it.
	name:	he bidder (duly authorised)	Date

# Schedule 6: Declaration of Bidder's Past Supply Chain Management Practices

Where the entity tendering is a partnership/joint venture/consortium, each party to the partnership/joint venture/consortium must sign a declaration in terms of the Municipal Finance Management Act, Act 56 0f 2003, and attach it to this schedule.

- 1 The tender offer of any bidder may be rejected if that bidder or any of its directors/members have:
  - 1.1 abused the municipality's / municipal entity's supply chain management system or committed any improper conduct in relation to such system;
  - 1.2 been convicted for fraud or corruption during the past five years;
  - 1.3 willfully neglected, reneged on or failed to comply with any government, municipal or other public sector contract during the past five years; or
  - been listed in the Register for Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act (No 12 of 2004) or Database of Restricted Suppliers.
- 2 In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

Item	Question	Yes	No
2.1	Is the bidder or any of its directors/members listed on the National Treasury's Database of Restricted Suppliers as companies or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector?  (Companies or persons who are listed on this Database were informed in writing of this restriction by the Accounting Officer/Authority of the institution that imposed the restriction after the audi alteram partem rule was applied). The Database of Restricted Suppliers now resides on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) and can be accessed by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.	Yes	No
2.1.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
2.2	Is the bidder or any of its directors/members listed on the Register for Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act (No 12 of 2004) or Database of Restricted Suppliers?  The Register for Tender Defaulters can be accessed on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.	Yes	No
2.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
2.3	Was the bidder or any of its directors/members convicted by a court of law (including a court of law outside the Republic of South Africa) for fraud or corruption during the past five years?	Yes	No
2.3.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
2.4	Does the bidder or any of its directors owe any municipal rates and taxes or municipal charges to the municipality / municipal entity, or to any other municipality / municipal entity, that is in arrears for more than three months?	Yes	NO
2.4.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
2.5	Was any contract between the bidder and the municipality / municipal entity or any other organ of state terminated during the past five years on account of failure to perform on or comply with the contract?	Yes	No

#### TENDER NO:316S/2022/23

Item	Question	Yes	No
2.7.1	If so, furnish particulars:		

The bidder hereby certifies that the information set out in this schedule and/or attached hereto is true and correct, and acknowledges that failure to properly and truthfully complete this schedule may result in steps being taken against the bidder, the tender being disqualified, and/or (in the event that the bidder is successful) the cancellation of the contract, restriction of the bidder or the exercise by the employer of any other remedies available to it.

Signature		
Print name:	Date	
On behalf of the bidder (duly authorised)		

### Schedule 8: Contract Price Adjustment and/or Rate of Exchange Variation

- 1. Bidders are not permitted to amend, vary, alter or delete this schedule or any part thereof unless otherwise stated in this schedule, failing which the tender offer shall be declared non-responsive.
- 2. Bidders are not permitted to offer firm prices except as provided for in the Price Schedule, and if the bidder offers firm prices in contravention of this clause the tender offer shall be declared non-responsive.
- All Requests for price variations must be submitted in writing to: CTS Stadium (RF) SOC Limited Fritz Sonnenberg Rd, Green Point, Cape Town, 8051

Or via email to: <a href="mailto:scmcts@capetown.gov.za">scmcts@capetown.gov.za</a>

- When submitting a claim for contract price adjustment a supplier shall indicate, the actual amount claimed for each item. A mere notification of any price variation will not be considered under any circumstances as valid and no relevance will attached to such a claim.
- 3.2 All requests for price variations must be submitted in writing prior to the month upon which the price adjustment would become effective.
- 3.3 The CTS reserves the right to withhold payment of any claim for contract price adjustment while only provisional figures are available and until the final revise figures are issued by the relevant Authority.
- 3.4 The CTS reserves the right to request the Supplier to submit Audit's Certificate or such other documentary proof as it may require in order to verify a claim for contract price adjustment. Should the Supplier fail to submit such Audit's Certificate or other documentary proof to the CTS within a period of 30 (thirty days from the date of the request, it shall be presumed that the Supplier has abandoned his claim and no further communication shall be considered.
- 4. In the **first year** of the contract period, the Contract Price/s **shall be fixed** and not be subject to any contract price adjustment.
- 5. The tendered price will be subject to adjustment **annually** based on the Consumer Price Index (CPI) (P0141–Table B CPI headline year-on-year rates) as follows:
  - 5.1 The average CPI for the period 01 May of the previous year to 30 April of the current year (i.e. a full 12 month period), calculated by adding the percentage CPI for the 12 months and dividing by 12.

# Schedule 9: Occupational Health and Safety Agreement

AND	NIERED INTO BETY	VEEN THE CIS STADIOW (HER	EINAFTER CALLED THE CIS )
(Supplier/Mandatary/Company			,
IN TERMS OF SECTION 37(2	2) OF THE OCCUPAT	TIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY	ACT, 85 OF 1993 AS AMENDED.
I,			, representing
in its own right, do hereby und	lertake to ensure, as lant used in such a n	nanner as to comply with the pro	, as an employer hat all work will be performed, and visions of the Occupational Health
	ne Compensation Co		ioner and that all registration and or that I/We are insured with an
COID ACT Registration Numb	er:		
OR Compensation Insurer:		Policy No.:	
and the Regulations and to ch	arge him/them with the Conditions of Contract	he duty of ensuring that the provis	rms of the requirements of OHSA sions of OHSA and Regulations as rk Permit Procedures are adhered
		ors employed by me will enter into rs comply with the conditions set.	an occupational health and safety
I hereby declare that I have retender and undertake to comp			ety Specifications contained in this
I hereby also undertake to c approved in terms thereof.	omply with the Occu	pational Health and Safety Spec	cification and Plan submitted and
Signed at	on the	day of	20
Witness		Mandatary	
Signed at	on the	day of	20
Witness		for and on behalf of CTS Stadium	F

### Schedule 10: Certificate of Independent Tender Determination

I, the undersigned, in submitting this tender TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23: THE PROVISION OF LIFT MAINTENANCE AND EVENT SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED in response to the tender invitation made by THE CTS STADIUM, do hereby make the following statements, which I certify to be true and complete in every respect:

certify, on behalf of :(I	Name of I	bidder
---------------------------	-----------	--------

#### That:

- 1. I have read and I understand the contents of this Certificate;
- 2. I understand that this tender will be disqualified if this Certificate is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
- 3. I am authorised by the bidder to sign this Certificate, and to submit this tender, on behalf of the bidder;
- 4. Each person whose signature appears on this tender has been authorised by the bidder to determine the terms of, and to sign, the tender on behalf of the bidder;
- 5. For the purposes of this Certificate and this tender, I understand that the word 'competitor' shall include any individual or organisation other than the bidder, whether or not affiliated with the bidder, who:
  - 5.1 has been requested to submit a tender in response to this tender invitation;
  - 5.2 could potentially submit a tender in response to this tender invitation, based on their qualifications, abilities or experience; and
  - 5.3 provides the same goods and services as the bidder and/or is in the same line of business as the bidder.
- 6. The bidder has arrived at this tender independently from and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However, communication between partners in a joint venture or consortium<sup>1</sup> will not be construed as collusive price quoting.
- 7. In particular, without limiting the generality of paragraphs 5 and 6 above, there has been no consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor regarding:
  - 7.1 prices;
  - 7.2 geographical area where product or service will be rendered (market allocation);
  - 7.3 methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices;
  - 7.4 the intention or decision to submit or not to submit a tender;
  - 7.5 the submission of a tender which does not meet the specifications and conditions of the tender; or
  - 7.6 tendering with the intention not to win the contract.
- 8. In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this tender invitation relates.
- 9. The terms of this tender have not been and will not be disclosed by the bidder, directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official tender opening or of the awarding of the contract.
- 10. I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat any restrictive practices related to tenders and contracts, tenders that are suspicious will be reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act, Act 89 of 1998, and/or may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation, and/or may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding 10 (ten) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, Act 12 of 2004, or any other applicable legislation.

Signature	Date	
Name (PRINT) (For and on behalf of the Bidder (duly authorised))		

(1 Consortium: Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.)

# Schedule 11: List of other documents attached by bidder

Date of Document Title of Document or Description			
		(refer to clauses / schedules of this tender document where applicable)	
•			
2.			
-			
١.			
-			
•			
•			
3 <b>.</b>			
١.			
0.			
1.			
2.			
3.			
4.			
5.			
6.			
7.			
ttach a	additional pages if more space	is required.	
gnatur	e	<del></del>	

### **Schedule 12: Record of Addenda to Tender Documents**

We confirm that the following communications received from the Employer before the submission of this tender offer, amending the tender documents, have been taken into account in this tender offer:				
	Date		Title or Details	
1.				
2.				
3.				
4.				
5.				
6.				
7.				
8.				
9.				
10.				
Attach	additional pages if more s	space is required.		
Signatu Print na On beh	re me: alf of the bidder (duly auth	orised)	Date	

### **Schedule 13: Functionality Evaluation**

Only those tenders submitted by bidders who achieve the minimum score for functionality will be declared responsive.

The description of the functionality criteria and the maximum possible score for each is shown in the table below. The score achieved for functionality will be the sum of the scores achieved, in the evaluation process, for the individual criteria.

#### Weighting on Functionality:

Description of quality criteria	Maximum possible score
(1) Demonstrated experience of the tendering entity with respect to equivalent contracts;	50
(2) Qualifications and demonstrated experience of the key staff in relation to the scope of work;	30
(3) Proven track-record, reliability and suitability of equipment and support structure;	20
Maximum possible score for Quality (Ms)	100

## Schedule 13 A: Functionality Schedules – Bidder's Experience

Bidders are referred to table below which indicates the maximum possible score for information requested under this schedule.

Description			Maximum possible score		
	Number of similar maintenance contracts that have been successfully managed in terms of scope and magnitude as provided by the tenderer.  Note: similar maintenance contracts are defined as contracts where the bidder was appointed/assigned to perform routine preventative maintenance and repairs on lifts for corporate or hospitality buildings/infrastructure (e.g. hospitals, corporate offices, hotels, shopping centres, stadiums, convention centres, schools, etc.)		20		
	No valid contract listed/provided	0 points			
	1 – 2 valid contracts listed/provided	5 points			
Demonstrated	3 – 4 valid contracts listed/provided	15 points			
experience of the	5 or more valid contracts listed/provided	20 points			
tendering entity with respect to equivalent contracts	Number of events with respect to deployed representation in relation to the scope and magnitude of work as provided by the tenderer.  Note: Events which will be considered as acceptable experience is where the bidder was assigned to be at the venue/site for prompt response or on-call for any urgent repairs (or other related matters) pertaining to a corporate, public or social occasion.		30		
	No valid events listed/provided	0 points			
	1 valid event listed/provided	5 points			
	2 – 4 valid events listed/provided	15 points			
	5 – 9 valid events listed/provided	20 points			
	10 or more valid events listed/provided 30 points				

Bidders should complete the below schedules and provide sufficient detail of the contracts and events for which points are being claimed.

TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23

# Schedule 13 A1: Functionality Schedules – Contract Experience

	Brief Description of Contract:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
	Num. of Lifts being maintained:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
1	Contract Period: Start date:	
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Period:	Telephone Number:
	Total <b>Value</b> of Contract awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	Brief Description of Contract:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
	Num. of Lifts being maintained:  Contract Period: Start date:	Contact Forcer at Finospan
2	End date:	
	Period:	Telephone Number:
	Total <b>Value</b> of Contract awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	Brief Description of Contract:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
	Num. of Lifts being maintained:	Contact Forcer at Finospan
3	Contract Period: Start date:	·
	End date: Period:	Telephone Number:
	Total <b>Value</b> of Contract awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	Brief Description of Contract:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
	Num. of Lifts being maintained:  Contract Period: Start date:	Contact i Groom at i imorpai.
4	End date:	
	Period:	
	Total <b>Value</b> of Contract awarded to you:	E-mail Address:

Tota R Brief	. of Lifts being maintained:  tract Period: Start date: End date: Period:  I Value of Contract awarded to you:  I Description of Contract:  . of Lifts being maintained: tract Period: Start date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)  Telephone Number:  E-mail Address:  Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):  (Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
Tota R Brief Num Conf	End date: Period:  Value of Contract awarded to you:  F Description of Contract:  of Lifts being maintained:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)  Telephone Number:  E-mail Address:  Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):  (Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
Tota R Brief	Period:  Value of Contract awarded to you:  Description of Contract:  of Lifts being maintained:	Telephone Number:  E-mail Address:  Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):  (Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
R Brief	Time of Contract awarded to you:  Time Description of Contract:  Time Description of Contract:  Time Description of Contract:	E-mail Address:  Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):  (Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
R Brief	Description of Contract:  of Lifts being maintained:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):  (Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
Num Cont	. of Lifts being maintained:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
Con	-	Contact Person at Principal:
Con	-	·
6 Con	tract Period: Start date:	
		(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	End date:	
	Period:	Telephone Number:
Tota	Value of Contract awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
R		
Brief	Description of Contract:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
 Num	. of Lifts being maintained:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
	_	·
7 Con	tract Period: Start date:	
	End date: Period:	Telephone Number:
	renod.	
Tota	Value of Contract awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
R		

# Schedule 13 A2: Functionality Schedules – Event Experience

	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(0)
		(Company / Institution)
		Contact Person at Principal:
1	Event Period: Start date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Value of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	
	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)
		Contact Person at Principal:
2	Event Period: Start date:	
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Value of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	
	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)
		Contact Person at Principal:
3	Event Period: Start date:	
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Value of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	
	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)
		Contact Person at Principal:
4	Event Period: Start date:	
4	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Value of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	

	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)
		Contact Person at Principal:
5	Event Period: Start date:	
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Hallin of oppositions/parkationasses.	
	Total <b>Value</b> of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	
	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
	Brief Bescription of Event.	Timolpai (Employer / Awarder of Contract).
		(Company / Institution)
		(Company / Institution)
6		Contact Person at Principal:
	Event Period: Start date:	
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Mahas of Event available avail	
	Total <b>Value</b> of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	
	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)
		Contact Person at Principal:
-	Event Period: Start date:	
7	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total Value of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R	
	Duist December them of Francis	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
	Brief Description of Event:	i illopai (Employer / / warder or Contract).
	·	1 molpai (Employer / / warder of Contract).
	Brief Description of Event:	(Company / Institution)
	·	
		(Company / Institution)
8	Event Period: Start date:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
8	Event Period: Start date:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:  (First name or Initials, plus Surname)
8	Event Period: Start date:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
8	Event Period: Start date: End date: Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:  (First name or Initials, plus Surname)  Telephone Number:
8	Event Period: Start date:	(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:  (First name or Initials, plus Surname)

#### TENDER NO:316S/2022/23

	Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)  Contact Person at Principal:
9	Event Period: Start date:	_
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total <b>Value</b> of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
	R Brief Description of Event:	Principal (Employer / Awarder of Contract):
		(Company / Institution)
10	Event Period: Start date:	<ul><li>Contact Person at Principal:</li></ul>
	End date:	(First name or Initials, plus Surname)
	Total num. of spectators/pax/attendees:	Telephone Number:
	Total <b>Value</b> of Event awarded to you:	E-mail Address:
Attach a	additional pages if more space is required.	
Signatu Print na		Date

# Schedule 13 B: Functionality Schedules - Experience of Key Staff

Bidders are referred to the table below which indicates the maximum possible score for information requested under this schedule.

Description	Maximum possible score		
	Qualification of the Lift Engineer assigned to the contra		
	No relevant level NQF6, or higher qualification.	0 points	
	Relevant level NQF6, or higher qualification.	2 points	
	Number of available Supervisors employed/available	1 point each, to a maximum of 4 points	
	Years' experience of the Supervisors (maximum of 4 po	oints available):	
	Less than 5 years' experience	0,5 points each	
	5 or more years' experience	1 point each	
Qualifications and	Number of qualified Lift Mechanic/Technician employed  Note: The Lift Mechanic/Technician must have the appl or higher qualification		
demonstrated experience of the key	No qualified Lift Mechanic/Technicians	0 points	
staff permanently	1 qualified Lift Mechanic/Technician	2 points	30
employed to comply with the scope of work	2 - 3 qualified Lift Mechanic/Technicians	5 points	
line and edope of mone	4 or more qualified Lift Mechanic/Technicians	10 points	
	Number of qualified Lift Installation and Maintenance M		
	Note: The Lift Installation and Maintenance Mechan applicable level NQF3, or higher qualification	ic must have the	
	No qualified Lift Installation and Maintenance Mechanics	0 points	
	1 – 2 qualified Lift Installation and Maintenance Mechanics	2 points	
	3 - 4 qualified Lift Installation and Maintenance Mechanics	5 points	
	5 or more qualified Lift Installation and Maintenance Mechanics	10 points	

The CVs and proof of necessary qualifications of the key personnel **must** be attached to this schedule. Each CV should be structured under the following headings:

	1	1		I ENDE	R NO: 316S/2022/23
NAME	JOB TITLE	QUALIFICATIONS (RELEVANT CERTIFICATES TO BE PROVIDED)	NO. OF YEARS SPECIFIED EXPERIENCE	TIME ALLOCATION ON THIS PROJECT	ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES ON THIS PROJECT
KEY STAFF MEMBER	R 1 - Lift Engineer				
VEV CTAFE MEMORE	) O Companding				
KEY STAFF MEMBER	t 2 - Supervisor	T			
KEY STAFF MEMBER	R 3 - Supervisor				
KEY STAFF MEMBER	R 4 - Supervisor				
KEY STAFF MEMBER	5 - Supervisor	l			
KEY STAFF MEMBER	R 6 - Lift Mechanics/Tech	nician			
VEV STAFE MEMBER	 R 7 - Lift Mechanics/Tech	nicion			
REI STAFF WEWBEN	r - Lift wiedhamds/Tech	IIIICIAII			
VEV OT A CE RACEADOS	O Life Machaulas T				
VET STAFF WEMBER	R 8 - Lift Mechanics/Tech	nnician			

KEY STAFF MEMBER	9 - Lift Mechanics/Tech	nician			
			_		
KEY STAFF MEMBER	10 - Lift Installation and	d Maintenance Mech	nanic	T	
VEV STAFE MEMBER	   11 - Lift Installation and	l Maintananaa Maak	l nania		
NET STAFF WEINDER	Tit - Lift installation and	i Maintenance Mecr	ianic	T	
KEY STAFF MEMBER	1 12 - Lift Installation and	Maintenance Mech	nanic		
KEY STAFF MEMBER	13 - Lift Installation and	d Maintenance Mech	nanic	T	
KEY STAFF MEMBER	1 14 - Lift Installation and	d Maintenance Mech	nanic		
Attach additional pag	ges if more space is requir	ed.			
<del></del>					
Signature Print name:			Date		
On behalf of the hidd	ler (duly authorised)		Date		

## Schedule 13 C: Functionality Schedules - Proven Track Record

Bidders are referred to table below which indicates the maximum possible score for information requested under this schedule.

Description			Maximum possible score
	Track record: overview of accomplishments, exceptional perfor experience in the industry (relative to scope & magnitude of the		
	No relevant testimonials/reference letters/achievements provided	0 points	
	1 – 3 relevant testimonials/reference letters/achievements provided	1 point	
Proven track- record, reliability and	4 – 5 relevant testimonials/reference letters/achievements provided		
suitability of equipment and support	6 or more relevant testimonials/reference letters/achievements provided		
structure	Availability of necessary software, tools and support structure	20	
	Evidence of Schindler test software and equipment	5 points	20
	Availability of an electronic incident tracking and monitoring system that indicates logged events or customer calls, turnaround time, status and trends.		
	List of "Otis Test Tools" incl. their serial numbers		
	No Otis test tools		
	1 Otis test tool	1 point	
	2 – 3 Otis test tools	3 points	
	4 or more Otis test tools	5 points	

Bidders to submit supporting documentation of compliance to the above criteria with the tender submission.

Attach additional pages if more space is required.		
Signature		
Print name:	Date	
On behalf of the bidder (duly authorised)		

## (9) CONTRACT DOCUMENTS

## **ANNEXURE 1: Form of Guarantee / Performance Security**

### **NOT APPLICABLE**

### FORM OF GUARANTEE / PERFORMANCE SECURITY

## PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE

1. The Guarantor's liability shall be limited to the amount of the Guaranteed Sum.

and such amendments or additions to the contract as may be agreed in writing between the parties.

- 2. The Guarantor's period of liability shall be from and including the date of issue of this Guarantee/Performance Security up to and including the termination of the Contract or the date of payment in full of the Guaranteed Sum, whichever occurs first.
- 3. The Guarantor hereby acknowledges that:
- any reference in this Guarantee/Performance to "Contract" is made for the purpose of convenience and shall not be construed as any intention whatsoever to create an accessory obligation or any intention whatsoever to create a suretyship;
- 3.2 its obligation under this Guarantee/Performance Security is restricted to the payment of money.
- 4. Subject to the Guarantor's maximum liability referred to in 1, the Guarantor hereby undertakes to pay the CTS the sum due and payable upon receipt of the documents identified in 4.1 to 4.2:
- 4.1 A copy of a first written demand issued by CTS to the Supplier stating that payment of a sum which is due and payable has not been made by the Supplier in terms of the Contract and failing such payment within seven (7) calendar days, CTS intends to call upon the Guarantor to make payment in terms of 4.2;
- 4.2 A first written demand issued by CTS to the Guarantor at the Guarantor's physical address with a copy to the Supplier stating that a period of seven (7) days has elapsed since the first written demand in terms of 4.1 and the sum has still not been paid.
- 5. Subject to the Guarantor's maximum liability referred to in 1, the Guarantor undertakes to pay to CTS the Guaranteed Sum or the full outstanding balance upon receipt of a first written demand from CTS to the Guarantor at the Guarantor's physical address calling up this Guarantee / Performance Security, such demand stating that:
- 5.1 the Contract has been terminated due to the Supplier's default and that this Guarantee/Performance Security is called up in terms of 5; or

- 5.2 a provisional or final sequestration or liquidation court order has been granted against the Supplier and that the Guarantee/Performance Guarantee is called up in terms of 5; and
  - 5.3 the aforesaid written demand is accompanied by a copy of the notice of termination and/or the provisional/final sequestration and/or the provisional liquidation court order.
  - 6. It is recorded that the aggregate amount of payments required to be made by the Guarantor in terms of 4 and 5 shall not exceed the Guarantor's maximum liability in terms of 1.
  - 7. Where the Guarantor has made payment in terms of 5, CTS shall upon the termination date of the Contract, submit an expense account to the Guarantor showing how all monies received in terms of this Guarantee/Performance Security have been expended and shall refund to the Guarantor any resulting surplus. All monies refunded to the Guarantor in terms of this Guarantee/Performance Security shall bear interest at the prime overdraft rate of CTS's bank compounded monthly and calculated from the date payment was made by the Guarantor to CTS until the date of refund.
  - 8. Payment by the Guarantor in terms of 4 or 5 shall be made within seven (7) calendar days upon receipt of the first written demand to the Guarantor.
  - 9. CTS shall have the absolute right to arrange its affairs with the Supplier in any manner which CTS may deem fit and the Guarantor shall not have the right to claim his release from this Guarantee /Performance Security on account of any conduct alleged to be prejudicial to the Guarantor.
  - 10. The Guarantor chooses the physical address as stated above for the service of all notices for all purposes in connection herewith.
  - 11. This Guarantee/Performance Security is neither negotiable nor transferable and shall expire in terms of 2, where after no claims will be considered by the Guarantor. The original of this Guarantee / Performance Security shall be returned to the Guarantor after it has expired.
  - 12. This Guarantee/Performance Security, with the required demand notices in terms of 4 or 5, shall be regarded as a liquid document for the purposes of obtaining a court order.
  - 13. Where this Guarantee/Performance Security is issued in the Republic of South Africa the Guarantor hereby consents in terms of Section 45 of the Magistrate's Courts Act No 32 of 1944, as amended, to the jurisdiction of the Magistrate's Court of any district having jurisdiction in terms of Section 28 of the said Act, notwithstanding that the amount of the claim may exceed the jurisdiction of the Magistrate's Court.

gned at	
ate	
uarantor's signatory (1)	
apacity	
uarantor's signatory (2)	
apacity	
itness signatory (1)	
itness signatory (2)	

## **ANNEXURE**

## LIST OF APPROVED FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

The following financial institutions are currently (as at 18 October 2016) approved for issue of contract guarantees to CTS:

## **National Banks:**

ABSA Bank Ltd. FirstRand Bank Ltd. Investec Bank Ltd. Nedbank Ltd. Standard Bank of SA Ltd.

## International Banks (with branches in SA):

Barclays Bank plc.
Citibank n.a.
Credit Agricole Corporate and Investment Bank
HSBC Bank plc.
JP Morgan Chase Bank
Societe Generale
Standard Chartered Bank

## Insurance companies:

ABSA Insurance Coface s.a. Compass Insurance Co. Constantia Insurance Co. Credit Guarantee Insurance Co. Guardrisk Insurance Co. Hollard Insurance Company Ltd. Home Loan Guarantee Co. Infiniti Insurance Limited Lombard Insurance Mutual & Federal Insurance Co. New National Assurance Co. Regent Insurance Co. Renasa Insurance Company Ltd. Santam Limited Zurich Insurance Co

## **ANNEXURE 2: Form of Advance Payment Guarantee**

### NOT APPLICABLE

### **ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE**

**GUARANTOR DETAILS AND DEFINITIONS** 

"Guarantor" means:
Physical address of guarantor:
"Supplier" means:
"Contract Sum" means: The accepted tender amount (INCLUSIVE of VAT ) of R
Amount in words:
"Contract" means: The agreement made in terms of the Form of Offer and Acceptance and such amendments or additions to the Contract as may be agreed in writing between the parties.
"Plant and materials" means: The Plant and materials in respect of which an advance payment prior to manufacture is required, which the City of Cape Town has agreed may be subject to advance payment, such Plant and materials being listed in the Schedule of Plant and materials.
"Schedule of Plant and materials" means: A list of Plant and materials which shows the value thereof to be included in the Guaranteed Advance Payment Sum.
"Guaranteed Advance Payment Sum" means: The maximum amount of R
Amount in words:

- 1. The Guarantor's liability shall be limited to the amount of the Guaranteed Advance Payment Sum.
- The Guarantor's period of liability shall be from and including the date of issue of this Advance Payment Guarantee and up to
  and including the termination of the Contract or the date of payment in full of the Guaranteed Advance Payment Sum,
  whichever occurs first.
- 3. The Guarantor hereby acknowledges that:
- 3.1 any reference in this Advance Payment Guarantee to the Contract is made for the purpose of convenience and shall not be construed as any intention whatsoever to create an accessory obligation or any intention whatsoever to create a suretyship;
- 3.2 its obligation under this Advance Payment Guarantee is restricted to the payment of money.
- 4. Subject to the Guarantor's maximum liability referred to in 1, the Guarantor hereby undertakes to pay the City of Cape Town the sum advanced to the Supplier upon receipt of the documents identified in 4.1 to 4.2:
- 4.1 A copy of a first written demand issued by the City of Cape Town to the Supplier stating that payment of a sum advanced by the City of Cape Town has not been repaid by the Supplier in terms of the Contract ("default") and failing such payment within seven (7) calendar days, the City of Cape Town intends to call upon the Guarantor to make payment in terms of 4.2;
- 4.2 A first written demand issued by the City of Cape Town to the Guarantor at the Guarantor's physical address with a copy to the Supplier stating that a period of seven (7) calendar days has elapsed since the first written demand in terms of 4.1 and the sum advanced has still not been repaid by the Supplier.
- 5. Subject to the Guarantor's maximum liability referred to in 1, the Guarantor undertakes to pay to the City of Cape Town the Guaranteed Advance Payment Sum or the full outstanding balance not repaid upon receipt of a first written demand from the City of Cape Town to the Guarantor at the Guarantor's physical address calling up this Advance Payment Guarantee, such demand stating that:
- 5.1 the Contract has been terminated due to the Supplier's default and that this Advance Payment Guarantee is called up in terms of 5; or
- 5.2 a provisional or final sequestration or liquidation court order has been granted against the Supplier and that the Advance Payment Guarantee is called up in terms of 5; and

- 5.3 the aforesaid written demand is accompanied by a copy of the notice of termination and/or the provisional/final sequestration and/or the provisional liquidation court order.
- 6. It is recorded that the aggregate amount of payments required to be made by the Guarantor in terms of 4 and 5 shall not exceed the Guarantor's maximum liability in terms of 1.
- 7. Payment by the Guarantor in terms of 4 or 5 shall be made within seven (7) calendar days upon receipt of the first written demand to the Guarantor.
- 9. The City of Cape Town shall have the absolute right to arrange its affairs with the Supplier in any manner which the City of Cape Town may deem fit and the Guarantor shall not have the right to claim his release from this Advance Payment Guarantee on account of any conduct alleged to be prejudicial to the Guarantor.
- 10. The Guarantor chooses the physical address as stated above for the service of all notices for all purposes in connection herewith.
- 11. This Advance Payment Guarantee is neither negotiable nor transferable and shall expire in terms of 2, whereafter no claims will be considered by the Guarantor. The original of this Guarantee shall be returned to the Guarantor after it has expired.
- 12. This Advance Payment Guarantee, with the required demand notices in terms of 4 or 5, shall be regarded as a liquid document for the purposes of obtaining a court order.
- 13. Where this Guarantee/Performance Security is issued in the Republic of South Africa the Guarantor hereby consents in terms of Section 45 of the Magistrate's Courts Act No 32 of 1944, as amended, to the jurisdiction of the Magistrate's Court of any district having jurisdiction in terms of Section 28 of the said Act, notwithstanding that the amount of the claim may exceed the jurisdiction of the Magistrate's Court.

Signed at		
Guarantor's signatory (	1)	
Capacity		
Guarantor's signatory (	2)	
Capacity		
Witness signatory (1).		
Witness signatory (2).		

## **ANNEXURE 3: Monthly Project Labour Report (Example)**

### **ANNEX 1**

# CITY OF CAPE TOWN MONTHLY PROJECT LABOUR REPORT



### Instructions for completing and submitting this form

#### Genera

- 1 The Monthly Project Labour Reports must be completed in full, using typed, capital letter characters; alternatively, should a computer not be available, handwritten in black ink.
- 2 Incomplete / incorrect / illegible forms will not be accepted.
- 3 Any conditions relating to targeted labour stipulated in the Contract (in the case of contracted services / w orks) shall apply to the completion and submission of these forms.
- 4 This document is available in Microsoft Excel format upon request from the City's EPWP office, tel 021 400 9406 or email EPWPLR@capetow n.gov.za.

### **Project Details**

- 5 If a field is not applicable insert the letters: NA
- 6 Either a Contract (in the case of contracted out services or works) or a Works Project (in the case of direct employment by the City) name and number must be inserted. The name of the contract or works project may be abridged if necessary. In the case of term tenders the contract name and number must reflect the term tender as advertised.
- 7 On completion of the contract or w orks project the anticipated end date must be updated to 15 reflect the actual end date.

### **Workers Details and Work Information**

8 Care must be taken to ensure that worker details correspond accurately with the worker's ID document of which a Certified copy must be kept for reporting.

### Jobseeker Database Reference Number

Unique number generated by Jobseekers system to confirm workers were sourced from the Jobseekers database operated by Subcouncils

### New workers: Training; Reporting Threshold

- 10 A new worker is one in respect of which a new employment contract is signed in the current month.
- 11 Refers to work days only. Formal accredited Training / Non-accredited training that does not form part of on-the -job training must be excluded from this entry
- 12 All formal accredited / non-accredited training that does not form part of on-the-job training
- Workers earning more than the maximum daily rate (Reporting Threshold) (currently R350 excluding any benefits) shall not be reflected on this form at all.

### Submission of Forms

- 4 Signed hardcopy forms must be scanned and submitted to the City's project manager in electronic (.pdf) format, together with the completed form in Microsoft Excel format.
- Scanned copies of all applicable supporting documentation must be submitted along with each monthly project labour report. Copies of employment contracts and <u>Certified ID documents</u> are only required in respect of new workers.
- 16 If a computer is not available hardcopy forms and supporting documentation will be accepted.
- 17 Failure to adhere to reporting requirements may result in the withholding of payment; penalties being applied or both

### **PROJECT DETAILS**

Numbers in cells below e.g (6) refer to the relevant instruction above for completing and submitting forms

Numbers	in ceils bei	ow e.g (6)	refer to tr	ie reievani	Instruction	above for	completin	g and Subi	nitting rom	ю		
CONTRAC	CT OR WO	RKS							CON	ITRACT OF	WORKS	
PROJECT	NAME:	(6)							PRO	JECT NUMI	BER: (6)	
DIRECTOR	RATE:								DEP	ARTMENT:		
CONTRAC	CTOR OR								CON	TRACTOR	OR VENDO	OR
VENDOR	NAME:								E-M	AIL ADDRE	SS:	
CONTRAC	CTOR OR \	/ENDOR							CON	TRACTOR	OR VENDO	OR CELL -
CONTACT	PERSON:								TEL.	NUMBER:		WORK -
PROJECT	LABOUR I	REPORT CI	JRRENT M	ONTH (mar	k w ith "X")				•			
JAN	FEB	MAR	APR	MAY	JUN	JUL	AUG	SEP	OCT	NOV	DEC	YEAR (insert last 2 digits) 2 0

ACTUAL START DATE (yyyy/mm/dd)									ANTICIPA <sup>-</sup>	TED / ACT	UAL END D	OATE (yyy)	y/mm/dd)	(7)			
2 0 2 0																	
TOTAL P	TOTAL PROJECT EXPENDITURE / VALUE OF WORK DONE TO-DATE (INCLUDING A						LL COSTS	, BUT EXC	LUDING VA	(T)							
R											-						

## MONTHLY PROJECT LABOUR REPORT



### **WORKER DETAILS AND WORK INFORMATION**

	CONTRACT OR WORKS						Year	Month			
	PROJECT NUMBER:								of		
					_	ı	1			_	
	(8)	(8)	(8)	(9)	(10)			(11)	(12)	(13)	
No.	First name	Surname	ID number	Jobseeker Database Reference Number	New Worker (Y/N)	Gender (M/F)	Disabled (Y/N)	No of days worked this month (excl. training)	No of training days this month (with stipend)	Rate of pay day (R – o	per c)
1											
2											
3											
5											
6											
7											-
8											
9											
10											
11											
12											
13 14											
15											
16											
17											-
18											
19											
20											
							1	0	0	R	-
	Declared by Contractor or	Name					Signature				
Vendor to be true and correct:		Date					J. J				
Received by Employer's Agent Project Manager/ Representative:		Name					Signature				
		Date					Signature				

# ANNEXURE 4: Preference Policy Sub-Contract Expenditure Report (Pro Forma)

	316S/2022/23 : THE PROVISION OF LIFT STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED	MAINTENANCE AND EVEN	NT SUPPORT SERVICES	FOR THE CAPE TOWN
SUPPLIER:				
	SUB-CONTRACT I	EXPENDITURE REPOR	RT	
Rand Value of the contract (as defined in Schedule 3: Preference Schedule) ( <b>P</b> *)	R	Specific Go	pals of Prime Supplier	
Name of Sub-contractor (list all)	Specific Goals of supplier <sup>1</sup>	Total value of Sub- contract (excl. VAT) <sup>1</sup>	Value of Sub-contract work to date (excl. VAT) <sup>1</sup>	Value of Sub-contract work to Sub-contractors with Specific Goals not aligned to that of the Prime Supplier
Sub-contractor A		R	R	R
Sub-contractor B		R	R	R
Sub-contractor C		R	R	R
<sup>1</sup> Documentary evidence to be provided			Total:	R
			Expressed as a percentage of <b>P</b> *	%
Signatures				
Declared by supplier to be true and correct:		Date:		***************************************
Verified by CTS Project Manager:		Date:		

# ANNEXURE 5: Partnership/ Joint Venture (JV) / Consortium/ Expenditure Report (Pro Forma)

TENDER NO. AND DESCRIPTION:	316S/2022/23 : TH STADIUM (RF) SO	E PROVISION OF LIFT MAI C LIMITED	NTENANCE AND EVENT	SUPPORT SERVICES F	FOR THE CAPE TOWN
SUPPLIER:					
P	PARTNERSHIP/ J	OINT VENTURE (JV)/	CONSORTIUM EXPEN	IDITURE REPORT	
Rand value of the contract (as defined in Schedule 3: Preference Schedule) ( <b>P</b> *)		R Specific G Consortium		oals of Partnership/ Joint Venture (JV)/	
Name of partners to the Partnership/ JV / Consortium (list all)	Specific Goals of each partner at contract award	Percentage contribution of each partner as per the Partnership/ JV/ Consortium Agreement <sup>1</sup>	Total value of partner's contribution (excl. VAT) <sup>1</sup> $B = A\% \times P^*$	Value of partner's contribution to date (excl. VAT) <sup>1</sup>	Value of partner's contribution as a percentage of the work executed to date
		Α		С	D = C/P*x100
Partner A		%	R	R	%
Partner B		%	R	R	%
Partner C		%	R	R	%
<sup>1</sup> Documentary evidence to be provided	j				
<u>Signatures</u>					
Declared by supplier to be true and correct:			Date:		
Verified by CTS Project Manager:			Date:		

# **ANNEXURE 6: Insurance Broker's Warranty (Pro Forma)**

Logo

Letterhead of supplier's Insurance Broker

Date
CTS Stadium (RF) SOC Limited Fritz Sonnenberg Rd, Green Point, Cape Town, 8051 Dear Sir
TENDER NO: 316S/2022/23
DESCRIPTION: THE PROVISION OF LIFT MAINTENANCE AND EVENT SUPPORT SERVICES FOR THE CAPE TOWN STADIUM (RF) SOC LIMITED
NAME OF SUPPLIER:
I, the undersigned, do hereby confirm and warrant that all the insurances required in terms of the abovementioned contract have been issued and/or in the case of blanket/umbrella policies, have been endorsed to reflect the interests of the CTS Stadium with regard to the abovementioned contract, and that all the insurances and endorsements, etc., are all in accordance with the requirements of the contract.
I furthermore confirm that all premiums in the above regard have been paid.
Yours faithfully
Signed:
For: (Supplier's Insurance Broker)

# **ANNEXURE 7: Municipal Entity Footprint**

